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CHAIR BAISA: ... (gavel). .. Will the meeting of the Planning Committee of the Maui County
Council come to order. Before we begin, may I please request that everyone in the
Chamber disable your cell phone ringers, pagers or anything else that makes noise so
hopefully we can work uninterrupted this morning. Good morning. Thank you. I'm
Gladys Baisa, the Chair of the Planning Committee and with me today, Members of my
Committee, voting Members of my Committee. I have Member Bill Kauakea Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBERMEDEIROS: Aloha, Madam Chair, and good morning.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning, Bill. And Member Michael Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Good morning, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning, Michael. Excused is my Vice-Chair Jo Anne Johnson. She
will not be able to join us today. And I also have present two non-voting Committee
Members. I have Member Joseph Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: Good morning, Chairman.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning, Joe, and thank you for joining us.
Victorino.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Aloha and good morning, Madam Chair. Good to see you.
CHAIR BAlSA: Good morning, Mike, and you're looking bandbox fancy as usual. He's our GQ
guy. . .. (laughter) . .. Also with us we have our Corporation Counsel representative
Michael Hopper, Deputy Corporation Counsel. Good morning, Mike. And from the
Executive Branch we have Jeff Hunt, our Planning Director.
MR. HUNT: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR BAlSA: Good morning, Jeff. And my Committee Staff, David Raatz our Legislative
Attorney, and Clarita Balala our Committee Secretary.

ITEM NO. 40

TRANSIENT VACATION RENTALS LEGISLATION (C.C. No. 08-6l)

CHAIR BAlSA: This morning we will be accepting public testimony starting in a few moments.
If you are wishing to testify, please sign up with Clarita. Or is there a table outside?
There is a table outside so you'll be able to sign up outside. Testimony will be limited to
three minutes. I will repeat that so everybody knows. Testimony will be limited to three
minutes. You will have a green light when you start, a yellow one to let you know that
you haven't got a whole lot of time left, and a red one that says please stop. Out of
respect for everyone, we would really ask you to comply with the testifying rules. When
you come up to testify, we'd like you to please state your name for the record and to
indicate if you are representing an organization or anybody besides yourself.
Members, today we have one item on our agenda that is PC-40 Transient Vacation
Rentals Legislation. This is, as you know, a long anticipated meeting and I am delighted
that the moment has come although I have butterflies in my stomach. I will admit it. Our
first item has been scheduled to allow the public and the Committee to comment on a
package of bills submitted by the Department of Planning relating to transient vacation
rentals or TVRs and B&Bs. Just over one year ago, the Planning Committee also
reviewed TVR legislation. Here in 2008, just as was the case in 2007 and for many years
before that, TVRs present challenging policy issues.
Most people want to preserve the best of Maui County for their families and future
generations, and most people want to ensure that Maui County has a vibrant and diverse
economy. Can we produce TVR legislation that satisfies both of those desires? I happen
to think we can. Since 1997 when the Bed and Breakfast Ordinance was enacted, the
Council hasn't been able to find the appropriate balance, reach community consensus,
and enact new TVR legislation. In our most recent attempt last year, the Lanai, Maui,
and Molokai Planning Commissions expressed strong opposition to the proposed
legislation which was designed to liberalize zoning standards for TVRs. As noted in
Committee Report No. 07-27, the Planning Committee voted to follow the
recommendation of the Planning Commissions and recommend filing of the legislation.
On March 16, 2007, the Council adopted that Committee Report and the legislation was
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formally defeated or some people like to say killed. Whatever works. We like to say
filed. It sounds good.
Since that time, the Department of Planning and the Planning Commissions have been
busy working on alternative legislation for the Council's consideration. Today is our first
opportunity to review the results of this hard work. We now have before us to review the
results. We have five bills all of which are supported by the Planning Commissions
although in some cases revisions are recommended. The bills which are described on
today's meeting agenda offers some concessions to the TVR industry. For example by
expending [sic] the areas, expanding the areas in which TVRs are permitted and in
streamlining the B&B permitting process. On the other hand, the bills tighten up
regulations by prohibiting the granting of conditional permits for TVRs. Does this
package of bills reach at long last the appropriate balance between economic
development and residential living standards? That is what we are here to do today.
Before I call on the Department of Planning to provide a detailed review of the legislation
and help us work through the bills and give us the Planning Commissions
recommendations, we will now accept public testimony. Without objections the
Committee will now accept public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR BAlSA: I would also like before we get into public testimony note the presence of our
Chair Riki Hokama. Good morning, Riki.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Good morning.
CHAIR BAlSA: Okay. I will call the testifier and also announce the name of the person who
will follow so that you can be ready to come up. Our first testifier is John Blumer-Buell
and he'll be testifying on PC-40. John will be followed by Elaine Wender. Good
morning, John.

. .. BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY. ..
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: Good morning, Chair Baisa and Members of the Committee. My
name is John Blumer-Buell and I've submitted four letters as part of my testimony that go
back to 2002 with historic references back to the late 1980s. And I hope you'll have time
to read those. I know we have a long ways to go. On a positive note, I did have a chance
to sit down with Thomas Croly from the Maui Vacation Rentals Association yesterday
for a few minutes. And although I think Hana should be treated completely separate as
part of these bills, I do think that there's going to be some areas of agreement. I won't put
any words in Thomas's mouth. But I think we need to have a panel at some point of
people, a balanced panel. There's some really good people that have testified that have
not been heard. So, I'd like to mention that I saw Bob Getzen here from Hana. He's part
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of a working group in Hana. We're trying to work it out ourselves out there. So that's
gomg on.
I continue to support the current Maui General Plan and Hana Community Plan language
and enforcement of the current zoning regulations. I also support implementation of the
Hana Community Plan language recommending a study of non-conforming uses
including transient vacation rentals. This is the recommendation made by the Hana
Advisory Committee to the Maui Planning Commission. The recommendation was for
an environmental assessment as the best way to compile the data. And perhaps we need
an EA for each community-planned district so we can deal with it on a district-by-district
basis. I'd like to remind everybody about our current general and community plans. The
current general plan, which is the law, says the objective is to control the development of
visitor facilities so that it does not infringe upon the traditional, social, economic, and
environmental values of our community. Under visitor industry it says limit visitor
industry development to those areas identified in the appropriate community plans and to
development of projects within those areas, which are in conformance with the goals, and
objectives of those plans. Provide for the concept of a hotel room limit in a community
planned areas as part of the directed manage growth plan. And I have yet to see the
manage growth plan.
The Hana Community Plan says discourage transient rental accommodation uses outside
of the Hana District and conduct an inventory and study of existing non-conforming uses
including vacation rentals to determine the situation. So, I'm just about out of time but
it's all here for you and I think we can work some of these things out. Mahalo.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much, Mr. Buell.
Member Medeiros.

Members, questions for the testifier?

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. Good morning, Mr. Blumer-Buell.
Thanks for being out here this morning for your, to give your testimony. You mentioned
a working group. Did that working group that you're working with Bob Getzen provide
any recommendations in regards to the draft bills that we're looking at to the Planning
Department for consideration?
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: Not at this point. And but I think we've, you know, we've narrowed
down some things that you're looking at generally and that's, you know, I think the
biggest problem we've identified is what is fair and equitable. And that's, that's a big
question. The other thing I think we've heard in Hana, you heard it when you were out
there with the Mayor is the community agrees that the numbers should be limited. And
so how do you limit them? Who's going to, who's going to be, be able to do this? And
this is where the existing community plan language needs to be considered as well so.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right. And because Hana doesn't have a separate Planning
Commission as does Molokai and Lanai but we do have a Hana Advisory Committee, do
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you know through that means if recommendations were made to the Planning Department
and how did the Planning Department act on those recommendations?
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: There was a special meeting where the bill went, these five ordinances
when back to the Hana Advisory Committee. They heard them once and then they
wanted to look at 'em again. And they ended up advising that there should be exactly
what I had recommended two or three years ago and that is, and what was recommended
in the community plan 14 years ago which is a study to determine the numbers and so
forth the non-conforming uses.
So that's what the Hana Advisory Committee
recommended to the Planning Commission. Bob Getzen was at this meeting that we had
but I don't believe the Planning Commission ever even considered the recommendation.
I mean I stand to be corrected but I'd try to find out. So they never dealt with that
recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Blumer-Buell, for your testimony and the
information you provided. Mahalo, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you. Any other questions for the testifier? If not, John, thank you very
much for being here.
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: Okay. Mahalo and good luck, everybody.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you. Our next testifier is Elaine Wender testifying on PC-40 and she'll
be followed by Troy McCasland. Good morning.
MS. WENDER: Good morning. My name is Elaine Wender. Once again I appear before you to
ask you to protect the integrity of our zoning laws and the interest of the vast majority of
local and long-term residents who acquired agricultural land with the expectation that
their neighborhoods would continue to be agricultural and not be turned into resort areas.
Last week I delivered to you a memo with specific suggestions and two attachments.
Today I have a few additional remarks. In my 35 years on this island I cannot remember
the Realtor's Association having previously been so involved with County legislation.
The potential to establish a tourist rental on a piece of property vastly increases its selling
price. Since realtors work on commission their earnings thus increase. They also profit
from rental management.
Many owners seem shocked that their TVRs are illegal. Were they misled by realtors as
to permitted uses? There's been a lot of testimony over the years by owners asserting that
these kinds of accommodations are common in Europe but the European rentals are
actually quite different. In Italy, for instance, the law requires that accommodations must
be run by resident farmers whose principal income derives from farming rather than
tourism. The guest rooms must be converted from farm buildings and all food served
must be from the farm itself. In contrast, the proposed amendment would allow B&Bs as
a permitted use on ag land where the annual gross income from farming is as little as
$1,000. This makes a mockery of requiring any farming at all. I urge you to comply
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with State and County laws and not allow tourist rentals on ag land. If you do allow
them, they certainly should meet strict standards as, as enforced in Italy.
When I visit friends I graciously accept whatever space they offer me. If I'm given a
basement room, I don't complain that I prefer the upstairs bedroom. It's up to the host to
decide where the guest should be housed. Owners whine that their guests don't want to
stay in condos or hotels or other legal housing. Well, too bad. That is where this
community through a long planning process has decided that we want to house our
visitors. They should consider themselves fortunate that they get to visit here at all, just
as those of us who are not born here should be grateful that we're allowed to live here.
Recently, a realtor bought a parcel of ag land in Wailua, cleared it, and has it for sale. If
respective purchasers know they can build a legal B&B, this could be the opening wedge
in the transformation of a traditional taro growing community. The TVR owners have
lost their case in court. You should not focus on the past. It's your job to decide how we
will move forward, what this island will look like in the future. The compromise was
made when the first B&B ordinance was passed. We've already given away too much of
our island to tourist. No more. Please do not allow Maui to be transformed from an
island with resorts into a resort island. Thank you.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you. Questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you very much.
Our next testifier is Troy McCasland. And Troy will be followed by Warren Watanabe.
MR. MCCASLAND: Good morning, everybody. Aloha.
CHAIR BAlSA: Good morning
MR. MCCASLAND: My name is Troy McCasland from Lahaina. I'm speaking on behalf of
myself. I'm also a member of the Maui Vacation Rental Association and I have my
conditional use permits pending. On Saturday, I was fortunate enough to attend a TVR
forum sponsored by the Maui Chamber of Commerce, and I was involved in a breakout
session that talked about the conditional use permit. And based upon that meeting I have
come up with a simple idea to solve the problem for everybody. This is the silver bullet
you've all been looking for to solve the TVR crisis. Drum roll please.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. MCCASLAND: Make two changes to the conditional permit. One, set a time frame that
the permits must be processed by according to State law. The second amendment, allow
operators who apply for their permit to be allowed to continue to operate while their
permit is pending. I have a handout with the exact proposed language of the bill that I'd
like to pass out to the Council Members.
CHAIR BAlSA: Staff will assist, Troy. Thank you.
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MR. MCCASLAND: And I'd like to read the proposed changes to the bill to read it into record.
The proposed changes for 19.40 conditional permits. On Page 2, strike lines 1, 2, and 3.
On Page 4, insert lines 16, 17, 18, et cetera, to read as follows: 19.40.120, Time to
process conditional permits. Pursuant to the authority of Section 91.13.5, Hawaii
Revised Statutes, the Maui Planning Commission shall adopt rules that provide that the
Planning Department shall have a maximum time of "blank" days from the date an
applicant, an application for a conditional permit is accepted to grant or deny the
conditional permit. If the application is not granted or denied within the time period
specified, the application for a conditional permit shall be deemed approved.
Change No.2, 19.40.130. Any applicant who submitted an application for a conditional
permit for transient vacation rental by "blank" date shall be permitted to continue such
use while the conditional permit application is being considered under Section 19.40.120.
Thank you.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much. Members, questions for the testifier?
questions. Thank you very much, Troy.

Seeing no

MR. MCCASLAND: Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAlSA: Our next testifier is Warren Watanabe and he will be followed by Brandon
Shim. Incidentally, I'm not going to keep saying their testifying on PC-40 because it's
our only item today. Good morning.
MR. WATANABE: Good morning, Chair Baisa and Members of the Committee. I'm Warren
Watanabe, Interim Executive Director for the Maui County Farm Bureau. Maui County
Farm Bureau has strong concerns regarding the location of overnight accommodations on
agriculturally zoned lands without further clarification while strongly supporting the
location of such units in the rural zone. We understand the opportunity ofB&Bs as part
of a successful agri-tourism venture, however, request clarification of this interpretation
within Chapter 205. Chapter 205 also requires a County ordinance for agri-tourism.
Maui County Farm Bureau strongly supports operations associated with agriculture that
expand the revenue base for our farmers and ranchers.
Operations within the agricultural district must be firmly based in agriculture with the
majority of income, barring force majeure instances. In many cases, these secondary
sources of income will carry the farm or ranch over during hard times. A secondary
occupation must be viewed as accessory. It cannot be the primary source of income with
the farming or ranching as the obvious secondary use. If this is the case, that particular
lot should be reclassified as a rural use not remaining in agriculture.
We understand part of this problem has its origin in the land use classification system
within the State and I won't go into the history of that issue. But we must stop adding
non-ag uses into the ag district resulting in unintended consequences. What is the
purpose of the ag district? A streamlined process for the, reclassifying lands when
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appropriate must be a priority. Maui's agricultural groups struggled with the income
requirements in the ag definition exercise. The proposed 2,500 income requirement
addressed large ranching operations with lands that can only support a few cattle per acre.
We acknowledge that clarifications within this definition will probably be necessary and
again respectfully request that this item be placed on the Council agenda to encourage
discussion.
We respectfully urge a clear interpretation of Chapter 205 regarding residential
establishments within the agricultural district to guide all of us in decision-making.
Section 205-5, Zoning, Section B, clearly identifies the condition in which agri-tourism
type activities can be allowed in the agricultural district. 205-5(b )(2) specifically says
that overnight accommodations shall not be permitted. 205-5(b)( 5) also requires the
immediate termination of this accessory use upon the cessation of the farming operation.
We agree with the Planning Director's comment regarding conditional use permitting
during a recent forum at the Chamber of Commerce. We agree that conditional use
permits are for rare cases in which current laws and rules do not, do not address. Thank
you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Watanabe. Questions for the testifier, Members? If
not, Mr. Watanabe, I'd like to ask you a question. During this process I've heard several
times in fact it's, it's an often explanation of why they would want to have visitor
accommodations on the farms. It's been stated that some of the farmers are having a very
difficult time in trying to make ends meet and as you know yourself, you know, today
agriculture is so difficult to make a profit or even keep it afloat and we've lost a lot of
farmers recently I understand. So, the argument is if I'm allowed to make some rental
income here then I can offset, you know, my additional living expenses and I can stay in
farming otherwise I'd give it up. Do you have any thoughts on that?
MR. WATANABE: Well, our position has always been that the, in the ag district the production
of food products, whatever or whatever farm products you can produce out of it should be
the primary source of income. We're not opposed to this type of businesses. We're just
saying it should be an accessory use to comply with again State HRS 205. If they want,
if they want that changed, they should change HRS 205 is our feeling.
CHAIR BAISA: So, if you were like a cabbage or onion farmer and you're doing real farming
and you're having a tough time and you want to rent out, you know, a place you have on
your farm that would be an accessory use and you could live with that? I'm just trying to
get it straight in my mind. You know we're going to have to make some rules here and
we want to make them work for the people that, that are going to be affected.
MR. WATANABE: And again I think as long as, you see, you know, taking this thing, you
know, again, we, we envision TVRs and B&Bs as part of agri-tourism. And again HRS
205 clearly states that the County needs to develop ordinances and I think that's why
you're taking, you have, approaching it the correct way. And as long as, you know, the,
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the rules and regulations are abided by we have no problem with that. But again our
main focus for Farm Bureau is support of the production side of agriculture.
CHAIR BAISA: That's very clear. And also just so you know we do have an agri-tourism bill in
my Committee and we, I wish we had more time so we could be working on three things
at one time because we really have so much to do but we are going to work on that too.
Thank you very much for coming today.
MR. WATANABE: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Our next testifier is Brandon Shim. And Brandon will be followed by Pat
Borge.
MR. SHIM: Good morning, everybody.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning.
MR. SHIM: I'm a little out of place, out of place here. I am, do not own a TVR or B&B. I'm
just a business owner. You know I own a little cafe in Haiku. What I've been hearing is
very positive looking at people trying to work together to solve an issue that's been here
for a long time now. And it's an issue that I adopted when I bought my little cafe. It's not
something I was really known about but it has been, it has impacted me greatly in the last
couple months. But the resolutions you guys are working on I think speaks a lot for how
people of Hawaii really work, you know, with diversity and trying to work together.
The impact that I've seen has been a significant drop in my sales due to lack of tourism.
People just don't find accommodations here. And I'm supported by the windsurfing
industry quite heavily. I will survive. How long? I do not know. But that's why I ask
you guys to please try figure a resolution out as quickly as you can so that I may find out
what I can do for my business. If it's not going to work, I need to shut it down. I can't,
you know, keep going on the way it has been. But I have taken up a second job at
another restaurant just to keep my place going on for now. It's not my dream. It's not
what I want to do but I'm glad to do it to support my family so that they can live here
with their grandma and grandpas and just live the aloha style that I have born and raised
in Keokea. I'm a third generation here.
Diversity is something that, you know, what makes Hawaii. You know, we need to have
the mom and pop places. We need to have the big hotels. Not everybody wants to stay
what, what is, you know, recommended for them. We have a lot of high-end clienteles
that have been staying on TVRs and B&Bs. People that many people would not believe,
you know, head marketers from big companies. I met people from Sony. I met actors
and musicians, and all this sort. They come into my little cafe that has 16 tables. But
they don't want to be seen. They're on vacation. They want to live how we live, you
know, got to the beach and just be able to relax.
- 10 -

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

March 11,2008

A lot of the economic, there's a big economic stimulus package going on now with the
whole entire country. You know our economic state is really bad right now and tourism
we've been feeling that. You know, either on Wailea where I have a job there or in
Haiku. You know, and we have an opportunity to grow ourselves. So, if we do allow
these things to happen, I'm not saying they have to be everywhere and anywhere they
want to be. They have to be controlled and regulated. I believe that. As a business
owner we have regulations and so should they. But the way we are going now this
percentage that we loss over our gross and it's going to continue to happen. Nothing
economically with gas prices or shipping costs or anything is going to get better within
the next couple of months and that's something that I need to look at and I think we all
have to look at. You know, with diversity and, oh, I'm sorry, I'm very much out of time
here. But, you know, I just want to say, you know, please make a decision on what we're
going to do because it's been dragged through. I've seen in the New York Times, LA
Times, front page of Yahoo news on the Internet, you know, it's just not looking good for
Maui County in general. So, thank you.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much, Mr. Shim, for being here today. And please you are
very much in your right place. You know, it's a pleasure to have one of our younger
generation who is an entrepreneur trying really hard to make your way on your own to
come here and share your manao. I have been approached wherever I go by people like
you but, you know, many times people are reluctant to come out and speak. So, I'd like
to thank you very much for coming. Members, questions?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAlSA: Member Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. Good morning, Mr. Shim.
MR. SHIM: Good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you for coming out and I kind of echo the same
sentiments of Committee Chair Baisa. It's good to see young business owners here. Just
out of curiosity what is the name of your cafe and about how much percentage in terms of
business has been affected by the enforcement aspect of the TVRs?
MR. SHIM: Well, well, my name, my, my business is Pauwela Cafe. We're off of, I don't know
if anybody knows the old Kawaharada saimin shop up there in Pauwela. We're the last
cannery up there by the, the graveyard up there. It's hard for us to say exactly where
economics as far as, because the price of gas have gone up. We've gone from a restaurant
to a coffee shop now. But just the amount of tourist that I've seen as far as European
tourists, the French, the Italians, all these big windsurfing industry have really slowed
down. Now all the people going to Hookipa to be surfing has really slowed down.
There's so much other places they can go nowadays besides Hookipa. You know, they,
they can fly a shorter trip to go to the Caribbean. They can go to South Africa. They can
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go to South America. They can go to Baja, California. They can go to Bali now. You
know, it doesn't mean just because we are named the surfing capital of the world that
they have to come here. They really don't. You know there's so much diversity where
they can go now. . .. (change tape, start IE) . .. Everybody wants their money, you
know, especially with the Euro being really high everybody's pushing for 'em, you know.
And that's the diversity I felt.
Percentage-wise I really don't have a key point exactly what I've lost from the Europeans
just because in a whole everybody tightened down their budget. But I can safely say that
if it continues this way I don't know how much longer I'll be able to keep my little place
going. And I really hate to because my family, my place is a mom-and-pop, you know,
it's like the old Komoda's, the Kawaharada's, you know, I know my customers in and out.
I know their children and I really don't want to shut it down. You know, and my
employees are all local people from Haiku, from Keanae, from, you know, all over this
island and we're just trying to keep it going, you know.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you.
MR. SHIM: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAlSA: Member Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. Mr. Molina asked a couple of my questions.
Anyhow but I do have another question. How long have you been in operation?
MR. SHIM: For my place now?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, your place, yeah, the Cafe.
MR. SHIM: Well, I bought it in 2003.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. SHIM: It has, it was opened in 2001 so it's a 15-year [sic] operation now.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And then what percentage, and again he was asking what
drop off, I'd like to know more what percentage of locals and visitors would you think
comes into your establishment? Do you have any idea?
MR. SHIM: Well, most of the year I would say, you know, for the off season of windsurfing,
my steady clientele is probably 75 percent all locals. I mean I know them when they
come in. I can make their drink or their dish before they even walk in the door. During
peak season, you know, up to over 25 to 30 percent comes from, you know, outside
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tourism base being the European or South American or even the Japanese market they're
bringing their money in here to purchase, you know, espressos and coffees. We're a
European style deli cafe. And I've seen a significant drop over just the last two months,
and there's a bad, you know, there's a bad rep now for Maui as far as the European
market. Now they don't want to come out because they feel they're not wanted here.
You know and it's, it's pretty sad because, you know, these are good people. You know
there's a big stigmata about what they do and I've met some of the nicest people and
they're from Europe. And they're bringing their children over and they're showing them
what Hawaii is about and, you know, they're kind of seeing the country side, you know,
where I think is really what Hawaii is about. You know I don't think the hotels and
traffic and all that is the real Hawaii. I think what they're seeing out where we are is the
real Hawaii where people are real courteous and inviting and share the love.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Last, last question, Madam Chair, if! may?
CHAIR BAlSA: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: What is your peak season? As far as you say peak season I
understand that's surfing so what would be your time frame for peak season?
MR. SHIM: Peak season is for us mid to late January, yeah, mid to late January. It's right now.
Mid to late January to March. So, I have actually three or four months to make all my
overhead, you know, to be able to save up money that's going to carry for the rest of the
year. Because May through December is relatively really slow for us here. We do have a
lot of winter birds that come over from Europe, you know, northern Europe where it's
really cold right now even Canada or northeast America. And this is the time where we
can actually become profitable and move forward and save up money to carry us through
the rest of the year and right now we're not seeing it. You know, our P&O's are not
showing that we're going to make it so.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
employees? I'm sorry. Okay.

Honest.

Promise the last question.

How many

CHAIR BAlSA: Please, I mean, feel free to go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, no. I'm sorry.
CHAIR BAlSA: This is very relevant information.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO:
employees do you have --

Yeah.

If you don't mind, Madam Chair. How many

MR. SHIM: For my personal restaurant?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --for your establishment? Yeah.
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MR. SHIM: Yeah. Well, I have four full-time employees here and myself. You know, I've
stepped out of the restaurant now so I don't take it, I can't afford to take money out of my
restaurant for myself here so I'm just running the entity just to make sure that, you know,
if stuff stabilizes, then we can keep it going. It's just a dream of mine. I've run
restaurants for 15 years here. You know I've gone from Haliimaile General Store. I'm,
I'm the chef now at Tommy Bahamas down in Wailea, you know, and it's something, I
love mom-and-pop shops. That's, you know, that's what I think it's all about. But I've
gone to the bigger corporation just to survive to feed my family. You know, it's
something that I will do. I love to do, but if I can, you know, I love to work at a
mom-and-pop shop, you know.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, you hit the nail on the head as far as mom-and-pop.
That has been the American way. It's been many families who have become very well to
do started as a mom-and-pop operation and grown from there. And so, you have nothing
to be ashamed of. In fact I am very proud to see a young person like you with
entrepreneurian [sic] attitude is very, very enlightening. But the sad part is, you know,
things do become difficult and we will, we admit that. And but I like the way that you
just says, okay, fine, if it's going to be tight here, I'll go work for somebody until I can get
it better. And I think that's very admirable and I'd like to continue success for you and
whatever we do here hopefully will benefit all those out there and yourself. Thank you,
Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: Chair?
CHAIR BAlSA: Any additional questions? Member Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: Thank you. I'd just like to share a comment in regards to
Mr. Shim's testimony this morning. You know, I feel that a young entrepreneur like
Mr. Shim who is born and raised on Maui can give us a real good insight as far as, you
know, the things that he needs to go through in regards to making his cafe work. And,
you know, it's so refreshing to have someone like him come over and tell us straight on
with facts, you know, and true facts. And I really, really appreciate Mr. Shim's testimony
this morning. Thank you.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you, Member Pontanilla. Member Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS:
Thank you for being here --

Mahalo, Madam Chair.

MR. SHIM: Good morning.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --and for your testimony. Do you see a great change in
your business depending on when the windsurfing tournaments are here?
MR. SHIM: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MR. SHIM: It's all across from Paia to Haiku we all feel it. Gas stations are busier.
Supermarkets are busier. All the restaurants--I know a lot of the people that are in Paia
town from Fish Market to Cafe Des Amis to, you know, Moana's Cafe. I have great ties
even to Mama's Fish House. They're all close friends and we all feel it. You know, and
now that some of the tournaments have actually moved off of Hookipa we're kind of
wondering where the money is going to come from in our, our off-seasons. You know,
it's planning for our, you know, our annual budget about what we're going to do and how
we're going to pay our employees and how we're going to pay our lease and it's a big
concern for myself. You know, I'm always looking towards the future. You know, and
it's, it's going to impact us greatly. You know, we're making by, like I said we're making
by but as far as looking at the future as the gas prices is going up, you know, some of the
price increases I heard that might go up on shipping. You know, I don't know how
feasible it's going to be in six to eight months from now, even a year from now. You
know, so without that income coming in it could be very, very, very tight for us out there
in the North Shore.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Now, are you on Kuiaha Road?
MR. SHIM: West Kuiaha Road. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: West Kuiaha Road. So, I'm just trying to, the facility you're
in, what was it formally?
MR. SHIM: It was a pineapple cannery. It's the old pineapple cannery.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Oh, you're in the cannery -MR. SHIM: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --area. Okay. You're not, you're not next to the Ohashi are
you?
MR. SHIM: Across the street in that big parking lot-COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. SHIM: --on the corner.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I see.
MR. SHIM: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. So being that you're quite off the beaten path of
Hana Highway your business is mainly word of mouth or people that are staying in the
area?
MR. SHIM: A lot of it is word of mouth. You know, people come and they keep on coming.
You know, that's how we do it. When we are, my business motto is, my employees know
they treat you like you're coming into my house. That's my second house. I want
everybody to come in and be very comfortable, you know, when these people come in we
know who they are, we know their family. We've watched their kids and their pets for
'em a couple times, you know, when they've had to do things. But off the beaten path we
have had to market quite heavily and we do a lot of the marketing on the Internet. If you
go on the Internet we're all over, you know, at pauwelacafe.com but we target a lot of the
N ortheasterns and the Europeans because that seems to be more of the target criteria that
we're looking for. Because people in San Diego kind of have the same atmosphere that
we have here but, you know, people from the north, northern Europe they travel heavily
at this time and we have to depend a lot of word of mouth and just the Internet right now
to get people where we are.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Mahalo, Mr. Shim, for your testimony. Mahalo,
Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAlSA: Any additional questions? If not, again I'd like to thank you very, very much.
I understand your situation. A long time ago when I was at MEO we ran a small place
called Mabel's Kitchen and it was really tough to try to make a profit in a small business
like that. The profit margin is so small.
MR. SHIM: Yeah.
CHAIR BAlSA: And I understand the impact of seasonal business. You got to make it when
you can like all the rest of the stores who try to make their money during Christmas time.
So, again, we thank you very much for taking time to come today. Thank you.
MR. SHIM: Yeah 'cause this is the first year that we haven't turned a profit at this time, you
know, so I don't know how much that shows in the impact but we had steady growth all
the way up until this time right now so.
CHAIR BAlSA: Mahalo.
MR. SHIM: All right. Thank you very much.
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Our next testifier will be Pat Borge. And Mr. Borge will be
followed by Dick Mayer.
MR. BORGE: Good morning, everybody. You know, on this issue, you know, I've been
working with tourists for over 30 years. I mean, you know, it's like a mom-and-pop, me
and my wife. I got two employees. The tourists will always come to Maui. People say
we don't have B&Bs, we don't take TVRs, they're not going to come to Maui. But I've
been doing this business with tourism before some of you even came to Maui or even
moved here. And I have dealt with tourist. I have people that ride with me, watch their
kids grow up, watch their family, from lawyers to doctors to judges and we discussed this
issues on my ride a lot of times. And, and, and a lot of 'em they all come back to Maui.
As long as you run a good business and you treat the people right they'll come. I don't
care where you're at on this island running a business. We live on an island. It don't take
but 20 minutes to get to somewhere where you're going.
But my issue is I want to thank Riki Hokama because he's on the right track when it
comes to this, this issue here. He stuck to his guns. I believe that when he wakes up in
the morning he can look himself in the mirror and say I did the right thing because it's
about zoning. And to me that's the main issue here. For me I have a TVR in my resident
up in Makawao. We have a lot of issues. It's out of hand. And who are we bringing into
my neighborhood? That's my concern. My concern is security. And you can say you
can bring lawyers, you can bring in scientists or whatever. You look at a scientist or a
professor just got jail for being a pedophile. We even got one in Lahaina just recently.
That's the kind of issue--you can shake your head, ma'am, I don't think that's really cool.
But I am born and raised here and I think by bringing this issue into our neighborhood
what's going to happen here you got to look at the long-term, gentlemen, is that you guys
going to back these local people up into a corner because you are not taking care of our
neighborhoods. And what's going to happen, they're not going to take it out on the TVR
people or the B&B people, they're going to take it out on tourists. And that's, then there
goes the whole economy right there.
I mean that's the issue. You know, like there's a big, I want to quote this lady in the, in
The Maui News, from Oahu now they're having a big problem. When you live in a place
like Hawaii that's a resort 2417. You need areas where people can feel at home. Our
neighbors change everyday. They don't coach volleyball. They don't go to church with
us. They are not part of the community. So those are the issues I think that you ought to
be concerned about. It's not just about the dollars. I mean this program that they had this
past weekend I called up I wanted to get involved in this program because I wanted, they
said they wanted the pros and cons on the issue. So, I got a call back from the Maui
Chamber of Commerce they said Mr. Borge, in a nice way he said, I'm not singling you
out but this meeting is, is going to be civilized. You know, I kind of chuckled on that for
a while and I said, well, maybe this guy just being a joke. But are you trying to say that
the locals that we are uncivilized that we cannot talk to you people and sit down and
negotiate? I mean how many people was there that was against it? One guy, Dick
Mayer. And why put it in the paper if it's only for you people. You should have just save
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it for you people. I mean that's the kind of issues that's going to affect our community
when they think that the local people are second-class.
Just like when we were talking about 670--1 know I'm almost up but I want to bring up
this point--some of you people said, some of you Council people said that the locals
cannot live in Wailea but yet you're going to want to put tourism in our neighborhoods.
Well, where the hell are we going to go? Please take care of the local people like you
promised in this past election. It was about the infrastructure and about the local people.
And I don't forget what people are saying because I ran and that was said many times
behind closed doors.
CHAIR BAlSA: Mr. Borge, can you ...
MR. BORGE: Thank you very much.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much.
MR. BORGE: And I am a civilized person.
CHAIR BAlSA: Questions for Mr. Borge? By the way, Member Anderson has joined us.
Member Anderson is a non-voting Member of this Committee. Welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you.
CHAIR BAlSA: Your question, Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yes. Thank you. Mr. Borge, you say that you have, well,
we know you have a TVR in -MR. BORGE: In Makawao.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --in your immediate vicinity of your neighborhood. In fact
it's a cul-de-sac area -MR. BORGE: You're right.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --right by your house. So, could you describe the negative
impacts you said that it's affecting you negatively?
MR. BORGE: Well, well, the negative impact is, there's six of us in that neighborhood. The
chickens were missing. They were complaining about the dogs. People were getting up
early in the morning go see the sunrise, the dogs bark. The Humane Society comes up
about the dogs. The whole neighborhood--cars going up and down the road they have no
respect for the kids on the road. You know, it's a cul-de-sac, you know, and, and the
issue was when this person went to get her permit several years ago, ten years ago she
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came before the Planning Department at that time it was Mr. Min and she said it was a
hardship and she needed to make her mortgage payment on this historical house, the
Gomes house. And I am Gomes. So, I'm related to the Gomes. So, it was okay. It was a
hardship thing. In less than a year, she bought the property next door and moved off the
property, which supposed to be a B&B and live next door. Now you're talking another
extra room that she could rent out in that. The thing is they not being truthful.
You know, you know, I understand some of you people need to support your needs but,
but when you lie to get your permit and, and, and the ... {inaudible} . .. I just, it's just a
bunch of ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Pat, I need you to focus on the question.
MR. BORGE: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: If you can tell me what you feel are the negative impacts to
you and your neighborhood past and present.
MR. BORGE: Well, the negative impact is we don't know, like one day I was up there people
walking down the street, I don't even know these guys, you know, they stop by my
house, they look into my house. My neighbor had a person, wakes up in the morning
there's some tourist sitting down in his garage petting his, his animals in the garage. You
know, there's no control. That's why when I read The Maui News that you guys want to
have no, no manager on, on, on the property that's ridiculous. You got to have somebody
there to run this, watch these people. These are tourists. They're here to have a good
time. They don't care about the--and this what's, what's happening is that if you have a
TVR or a B&B you're going to protect whoever is staying there. And if the dogs next
door are barking, you're going to call the Humane Society or you're going to file
complaints. And, you know, there's a sign that says no parking. They're out there
blocking the cul-de-sac. You know, there's all these things and it, why are we got to
suffer as residents of this neighborhood.
Because, you know, years ago the County of Maui said Wailea, Kaanapali that's where
they belong. They don't belong in our residential areas. You guys want to sell the ag
land to, to TVRs it's fine. But for me residential is residential and that's for the people of
Maui. I don't think we should open up our residential area and zone it hotels because if,
now, what are my rights as a property owner? If I wanted to open--I have a long-term
rental--I'm kind of stupid here to be doing this long-term rental because I not making
money. Now my neighbor across me is making thousands of dollars a month. I got to go
TVR too then. So, are you going to stop me? If you stop me I'll sue you because I have a
right just like she does to run her TVR and I think that's why the County has got to be
careful. Because if you guys keep pushing us, we're going to turn around and I'm going
to sue because you're not protecting my rights as a property owner in, in, on the island of
Maui.
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And I'm up here, you guys think, oh, I'm up here but there's a lot of people backing me up
I tell you right now. I'm here, you know.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. Pat, one more question. Because you have property
in the--what you're just a couple doors away?
MR. BORGE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Could you see a correlation in your assessed valuation
because of the, the commercial use of your neighbor's property?
MR. BORGE: Oh, yeah. You mean the price, the ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: The property valuation.
MR. BORGE: Yeah, yeah, the property valuation. Now ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So, your property has gone up in its assessed valuation.
MR. BORGE: Oh, yes, it has. I don't know how much but. ..
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Could you kind of figure out that and give us an idea
percentage-wise how much your valuation has increased?
MR. BORGE: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. Thank you.
MR. BORGE: Thank, thank you very much.
CHAIR BAlSA: Any other questions for the testifier? If not ...
MR. BORGE: You sure, Mike Victorino, you no more one question?
CHAIR BAlSA: Mr. Borge, thank, Mr. Borge, thank you very much. Our next testifier is Dick
Mayer. And Mr. Mayer will be followed by Gina Flammer.
MR. MAYER: Good morning, Council Members.
CHAIR BAlSA: Good morning.
MR. MAYER: There's a handout where, I'm going to try to cover four different items. The first
thing regards the Sunshine Law. Over the past two weeks, the Planning Director has
made presentations to the Kula Association and this past weekend to the Chamber where
he announced that there will be new policy that will be drafted in the next few weeks, it
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will be handed out maybe today even, regarding accessory units. That's something that
we have not seen what it is and I would urge you to send this item if it's a new item back
to the Planning Commission for review. The package of bills does not include that item
and I think there's potential for some legal action if, if you don't do that.
Secondly, all ordinances that you pass must comply with the General Plan and I believe
that the Department has sent you some bills, which generally do comply with the General
Plan, and I would be in favor of the package that you have received. I'm concerned that
you'll be making some major changes away from that which will perhaps get away from
what the General Plan states. Thirdly, The Maui News focused on a study done by the
Realtors Association, which was very self-serving. The study came up with the idea that
Maui County transient vacation rentals generate $318 million. This study is seriously
flawed and if I had time I would go through the details but basically deals with the
multipliers that were utilized.
And lastly, I'd like to make some suggestions on the, on the laws themselves. On Page 2
of the thing that I handed out to you you'll see there the relevance of sections of the
General Plan ofMaui County. This is the law now. It was reestablished and refocused as
the law of Maui County when you passed Bill 84 and its amendments. And I'd like to
call your attention to the five major themes in that plan. Four of them deal directly with
this issue. The first one is to protect Maui County's agriculture lands and rural identity;
theme 3, limit visitor industry growth; no. 4, diverse employment opportunities for
residents, and lastly provide for needed resident housing.
With regard to the diversity of business opportunities, this is another addition to the
tourist industry, which makes us further dependent on one industry. It's a portion of the
tourist industry. And right now with oil prices going up the way they are I would hate to
think what will happen to this community if, if tourists don't come here and everybody is
dependent on that one industry. And then on the third page you'll see down there near the
bottom Item A, just above the, the line, restrict the transient rental use of single family
housing in residential zones. That's, that's part of the law. And then finally under that all
County laws shall be consistent with the intent of the General Plan. That's what I think
you need to focus on. Will all these laws actually cover the intent of the General Plan to
diversify the economy away from tourism, to restrict it, et cetera? If you don't, then
you'll violate that law that you have now. And I have a series of recommendations there
on the list below that I will not have time to go into in detail.
CHAIR BAlSA:
Molina.

Thank you very much, Mr. Mayer.

Questions for our testifier? Member

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. Good morning, Mr. Mayer. Thank
you for sharing your thoughts with us. Two questions. First of all, you reside in Kula.
MR. MAYER: Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Are there any TVRs within your neighborhood close to you?
And earlier we had a testifier share with us the concerns that he had. Can I get comments
from you as a resident of Kula as far as how TVRs are whether impacting you positively
or negatively?
MR. MAYER: There are none as far as I know anywhere near my house. So, I have no direct
relationship to them in my area. So I can't really talk about it in any, in any personal
sense.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
MR. MAYER: But I understand that there are some further down. I live on the Pukalani side
sort of above Kula. I understand there are several down towards Keokea as well as Copp
Road that area.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: And you're a member of the Kula Community Association.
MR. MAYER: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: What have you heard from your Kula residents in regards to
TVRs in that region?
MR. MAYER: We have somebody from the present Kula Association who will be speaking
shortly thereafter and will give a position of the Association. The Board discussed it.
We took surveys. We did various things. And I think that you'll get much better more
accurate of the Association. Although I'm a Board member I'm not here today to
represent the Board or any other group that I'm with.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: And my final question in your, the documents that you handed
out to us with regards to the Realtors economic study -MR. MAYER: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --can you I guess clarify the environmental, it mentions here
need to examine and evaluate environmental costs, cost benefits. Can you comment on
that in more detail?
MR. MAYER: The study I think is a very self serving study to, to allow the Realtors
Associations to continue managing units like this or perhaps sell 'em as somebody
mentioned earlier perhaps at higher prices, et cetera. And it tries to emphasize the
benefits that would come from this industry and then uses something called the multiplier
which shows that if somebody spends $100 where does that go, it goes into the economy,
and that gives somebody else a job, et cetera. The problem is it, it uses the wrong
multipliers to make that exaggerated statement. It uses a Statewide multiplier rather than
using a Maui County one. So, some of those benefits, for example, somebody buys
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insurance, those agents and the company may be in Honolulu, so the jobs are actually
being created off island rather than locally. And that's one problem.
The second is for the multiplier for, it uses the hotel industry multiplier rather than the
TYR multiplier. And hotels have a lot of employees. People who take care of pools,
security guards, bellhops, and many other people who work that don't work at a TYR.
So, it really exaggerates the number of jobs as well as the, the revenues that might be
expected from the industry.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAlSA: Additional questions? Member Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. Good morning, Mr. Mayer. Thank
you for your testimony.
MR. MAYER: Thank you, Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And I just wanted to, if you could gIve me some
clarification on Page 3 of your -MR. MAYER: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --handout-MR. MAYER: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --under objectives and policies and I think you referred to
this particular one, the one just above the line -MR. MAYER: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --restrict the transient rental use of single family housing in
residential zones. Now, I know there's been in the past words used that become an
interpretation concern. So, restrict is different from prohibit. So what are your thoughts
on the word restrict?
MR. MAYER: Restrict means reduce something. So, do not allow that thing, in other words,
don't pass a law that would expand and give greater opportunities. That's exactly what
this says. It doesn't say prohibit. And you, you have some conditional use permits that
people have gone through and some other mechanisms by which they have gone through
and have gotten the right to do that. But I would hate to see a law that sort of makes it,
you know, the Planning Director can willy-nilly give out permits in this area if he feels,
well, they don't, you know. So this it's really saying restrict it.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MR. MAYER: And I think that doesn't say prohibit.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right. Yeah, I just wanted your, you know -MR. MAYER: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --interpretation on that. So, restricting means you're going
to, you know, still consider allowing it and that would be under the purview of the
Planning Department.
MR. MAYER: Well, if the proposed ordinance says that the Planning Director would have the
discretion to give out these permits. So it doesn't have to go to the Council unless a
certain percentage of the neighbors object. And, and that's a major problem because what
you're doing is you're putting the, the, can you imagine your own community and you
want to put up a vacation rental or B&B whichever it might be and 30 percent of the
people have to get up and object. In other words, you're putting the pressure on the
neighbors to take action. I think it should be 50 percent of your neighbors agree to it.
That puts the burden on the person wanting the permit. That way you get to your
neighbors, and, and why should, why should, if! object, why should I have to run around
the neighborhood and say, hey, you know there's a thing going on. It shouldn't be on the
burden of the local resident. It should be on the burden of the person who wants to do
this to go out and get 50 percent of the neighbors to agree that this is something that
could be done. So, the, the Planning Commission and the Council and others may come
into play if there are these, these concerns.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Mayer. Mahalo, Madam Chairman.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: Chair?
CHAIR BAlSA: Member Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: Thank you. Just clarification, Mr. Mayer, when you talk
about island multiplier, earlier we had a testifier Mr. Shim is that the type of multiplier
that you were looking for?
MR. MAYER: That's, that's exactly. That's, that's a legitimate, that's, in other words somebody
is spending money locally and creating jobs that's where it can help but the point was the
Realtors study way exaggerated, way over exaggerated. The, the amount of impact it has
and the number of employees, they talk about 3,000 people being tied to this industry.
They talk about $300 million being tied to this industry and that's I think a gross, gross
exaggeration that they have, it's a very self-serving study.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
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CHAIR BAISA: Member Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair. Mr. Mayer, thank you for being here.
And I was very interested in your recommendations and the reason I bring it up 'cause I
thought there a number of no's and I kind of like all the no's you had in here. And real
quickly you said no home exemptions for units, two plus units and rooms, is that what
you meant "slash" rooms?
MR. MAYER: You know, it's becoming a little bit ambiguous.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Right.
MR. MAYER: Are we renting out rooms or in some case we might rent out a whole house, a
whole unit? You know like an ohana which might have two rooms in it to a family.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. MAYER: So, I think that should be clarified. But I'm, I'm saying take away that
homeowner exemption because essentially that becomes a business when it gets certainly
two or more.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's correct. And then I like this no special property tax
or ag water.
MR. MAYER: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. And I think the other thing I like is no absentee
owner investors.
MR. MAYER: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You know, in other words what you're saying basically, if
I read correctly, is you're recommending that you want to run a business like that then
you best be living there to run that business.
MR. MAYER: Exactly. I, I want, I think that several of the arguments made for B&Bs was that
we want to help people be able to live in their homes. Some of these kids have gone out,
they need, maybe they're even handicapped and they need to have a little income. This
allows somebody to do it. But when you have somebody who comes in whether they
come from Alaska, Canada, or wherever it might be buy some properties, two or three
properties, goes ahead and sets this up as business, hires a local realty company to run the
whole operation, the income that that person earns now goes to that state or that country
and we're not even seeing income tax in the State for it.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Good point. Very good point. The last thing is your
assessment into affordable housing fund and affordable rental fund which I think is
something that I would like to support if that ever came forward. But you're basically
saying assess these people a separate fee or a tax or whatever so that we can continue to
put affordable housing and affordable rentals in, in the, for the working people of Maui
County, the real people that work and live here.
MR. MAYER: Exactly. The ones, the ones, my son has moved away because he can't buy a
house here. And I think there are many other people who can say similar things to your
neighbors who can say that kids have moved away because they can't afford a home here
... (change tape, start 2A) . .. and I think that this industry has been one of the factors not
the only one that has really raised the price beyond what our kids can pay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Madam Chair. Thank you,
Dick.
CHAIR BAlSA: Any other questions for the testifier?
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: Chair, I get one more.
CHAIR BAlSA: One, one last one and then we'll get to Member Anderson. Member Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: Okay. Yeah, maybe two.
CHAIR BAlSA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: As far as absentee owner what, do you have any
comments in regards to probably a resident manager?
MR. MAYER: I'd prefer, my preference would be that the owner live on the property, not a
manager. That would be what I would like. I'd like to see local people being able to run
their, their home really as a bed and breakfast. Their kids have gone. They've got two
empty bedrooms. They want to make some income. They're older. That would be the
appropriate situation. When you start creating to a manager, now you're really creating a
resort industry in rural and agricultural and residential areas. The present General Plan,
and that's why I said I support the present General Plan, makes it very clear TVRs belong
in the resort areas. And if it's going to be in any way outside B&Bs and whatever I think
the owner should live on the property and derive the benefits and the, and the, and, and
do that operation.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: Thank you. And, and second question that I had and I've
asked this before back in the year 2000 about park impact fees. Would, can you
comment on impact fees in regards to park whenever a TVR application comes about?
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MR. MAYER: I, I think, you know, that's something that as you know I'm working on the
General Plan Advisory Committee and that I hope will take a look at that issue of all of
the impact fees not just parks. That's just one in fact it may be one of the lowest ones of
things. We get highways, medical facilities, schools, all the other things. We have to
have a package of impact fees and it should be shared by those who are, who are causing
the problem. And if there is a lot of impact on the water system for example, an example
would be, and I'm expanding from your question about parks into water because I think
that's, we can visualize a little bit easier. If, if a husband and wife are living in the house,
they take a certain amount of showers, they do things. Now you put three or four, five of
the rooms available and now you get a whole bunch of additional showers and whatever.
That puts a pressure on the water system, as we know particularly Up country, Haiku,
Kula, Makawao, Pukalani area we have some real water problems. So as we expand this
industry who's going to pay for it? Right now there's no way to put a real impact fee
when you've expanded all these businesses. And parks is just one of the many.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: Thank you for your comments on, on the impact fees for
parks. Thank you.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you. Member Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Madam Chair. Mr. Mayer, you're a retired
economics professor -MR. MAYER: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --from Maui Community College and so in your review of
the economic study the Realtors Association did you said that they're using the wrong
multiplier. Have you tried to use a local multiplier to see the difference?
MR. MAYER: There is, actually, in the, in the study it's the, the, what's called an input/output
table where you talk about you put this much inputs in what would be the effect through a
multiplier. The State of Hawaii has done that with the most recent economic census and
that's all published in there. The people who did that study could have used the Maui
County one that's listed.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: It's listed in the study.
MR. MAYER: It's listed in the study. They selected the State impacts, the State multiplier
rather than using the County one.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And, but did you use the County one to see the difference?
MR. MAYER: I did not, I didn't run, I mean I can see the two numbers. The one might be listed
at 2.6 and the other might be 2.0 as an example which would reduce the effective of
spending by tourist as an example.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR BAlSA: Any additional questions for the testifier? If not, Mr. Mayer, thank you very
much for being here and for your work.
MR. MAYER: Thank you. Thank you.
CHAIR BAlSA: Our next testifier will be Gina Flammer. And Gina will be followed by Dave
DeLeon. Good morning. By the way, Gina is testifying on behalf of the Kula
Community Association. She's the President.
MS. FLAMMER: Thank you. Good morning. My name is Gina Flammer. I'm here today as
the President of the Kula Community Association. Our Board of Directors has discussed
TVR and B&B policies for over three years. We've held Association meetings on the
topic. We've sent surveys out to our membership and to other Kula residents, and twice
our Board has formed TVR committees to examine proposed ordinances. Our Board of
Directors commends the Council and Councilmember Baisa for taking this up again. We
urge you today much like we did three years ago to resolve this issue. It's ironic that the
present policy that was enforced with the goal of strengthening Maui's communities has
done the opposite. The angst and anger felt by both sides is not healthy for our
community.
Generally, the KCA Board of Directors supports this compromise approach with the
exception of the proposal for allowing transient vacation rentals of up to 20 units. Our
Board voted unanimously against this. In our survey of over 150 Kula residents showed
that almost all of them opposed this. Instead we support the Planning Department's
concept of accessory dwelling units where a short-term rental with an owner or manager
living on the property is allowed as long as this complies with the General Plan and as
long as there's a limit on the total amount in any given area. In fact, 73 percent of our
survey respondents stated they would like to see small kine tourist accommodations
allowed islandwide. This allows everyone to benefit from tourism dollars and not just the
corporations that own the hotels.
Our Board had a lot of discussion about the General Plan and its ability to guide us on
this issue. We have a long history of supporting the General Plan and supporting the
planning process. By law the General Plan is required to be updated every ten years.
Our island like the rest of the world has changed dramatically in the last 18 years. I don't
even think the Internet was used 18 years ago. As you know, we're long overdue. We
request that the upcoming General Plan and Community Plans make specific
recommendations. We discussed and acknowledged that the current General Plan
scheme of maintaining a viable economy, providing diversity, diverse economic
employment opportunities, providing for affordable housing and protecting Maui's
shoreline, they all speak to both limiting and expanding vacation rentals into residential
areas. We're looking for more clarity from the plan.
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And while there was general agreement on our Board that short-term rentals should be
allowed, the divisive issue for us was the owner versus manager issue. In the end we
decided to support short-term rentals with onsite managers because it provides affordable
housing to residents. We felt that issue was critical for Maui and needs to be addressed.
Our Board also supports short-term rentals with a manager in agricultural districts. In
fact 74 percent of our survey respondents responded that they should be allowed on ag
land. In the end our Board agreed with the Maui Coffee Growers Association who see it
as a way to make agriculture especially for the small farmer more viable. It's nice that
they don't have to leave their property and they are looking at it as an accessory business
for the farmer.
Our Board also recognizes that there will be permitting rules and a special State permit
process providing more oversight and to assure that those farming practices in ag land are
protected and not negatively affected. Our Board also recommends that the homeowner's
real property exemption be allowed for short-term vacation rentals when the owner lives
onsite and when it is two or less. And we, we were almost unanimous on that as well.
And lastly, we support having a quiet time from 10 p.m. to 8 a.m. We encourage a
permitting process that addresses noise and nuisance through more than just an annual
review of the permit. Thank you.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much, Ms. Flammer. Questions? Member Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. Good morning, Ms. Flammer, and
thank you for your comments regarding the Kula Community Association. Just
following up on my question that I had for Mr. Mayer. Earlier we heard a testifier
complain about the actions, if you will, of guests of TVRs. Can you share with us any
comments that you heard from your folks out in Kula as far as any concerns expressed
about the behaviors of clients of TVR homes?
MS. FLAMMER: I can share two of our Board members, one of myself lives on the street with
a TVR and interestingly it, it provides less impact than, than others. It's not rented very
often and we never hear any noise down there. We were all kind of surprised that it was
there. The person that owns that is a farmer whose tractor ran over him ten years ago.
He had a really bad accident. He hasn't farmed since. He, he uses that for income so that
he can stay in his home. And he came and, and talked to us about that and it, it was very
compelling.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: And the quiet time, I guess the parameters that you are
recommending that's 10 p.m. to 8 a.m.?
MS. FLAMMER: We recognize that that's a current ordinance now. It is a noise ordinance but
we would like to see that enforced a little stronger than just at the end of year when the
permit is reviewed.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAlSA: Additional questions for Ms. Flammer?
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: I got one.
CHAIR BAlSA: Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: Thank you. Thank you for being here. A simple
question. The process that most of the legal TVRs had gone through what do you think
about that process having a State Special Use Permit as well as a Conditional Permit that
is approved by the Council?
MS. FLAMMER: Our Board decided that that was a little beyond our capacity to, to make an
opinion. We tend to rely on the, the Planning Department and their recommendations
and we felt that that was something that was probably more their purview.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR BAlSA: Any other questions? Member Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair. Ms. Flammer, thank you for being here.
Could you give us a copy of your testimony?
MS. FLAMMER: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Because it's much more extensive than what we've got
here. And also you did say that you would like to see them limited. I mean you think
there's a place for them but there needs to be limits. And so how would you set those
limits? On what parameters would you use?
MS. FLAMMER: We talked about that and we decided that that was probably the Planning
Department's job. But we did in our earlier positions look at two areas and maybe Dick
can help me with what, what those were. We looked at limiting them by community plan
district I believe and then maybe limiting by streets, a certain percentage, something so
that the Planning Department would have some stronger guidelines. And I know that
there's a provision in there, and we did discuss that, that a hearing is called if there is a
B&B within 500 feet but we kind of thought that that needed to be strengthened a little
bit just to, to provide a limit not just to provide an opportunity to discuss the limit.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: But you didn't have any idea like, you know, limit say,
let's say if you did it per street that say there's ten houses on the street you would only
want three or five ...
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MS. FLAMMER: Our, our, in 2005 when we discussed this in further detail we did discuss a
certain percentage but we didn't come up with that percentage.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR BAlSA: Member Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. Just one more question for
Ms. Flammer. I know you're speaking as the Association President and you mentioned
the Board took a position. Just for my own curiosity are there any Board members that
are TVR owners that are currently serving on your Board?
MS. FLAMMER: No, but we do have a resident manager who is serving on our Board who did
recuse himself from voting.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much. And thank you very much, Ms. Flammer, for--I'm
assuming we're all okay--thank you very much. Thank you for all the hard work. Our
next testifier is Dave DeLeon and he'll be followed by DeGray Vanderbilt.
MR. DELEON: Good morning and aloha.
CHAIR BAlSA: Good morning.
MR. DELEON: Thank you for this opportunity to participate in this effort to draft fair and
balanced legislation to govern vacation rentals in Maui County. I am Dave DeLeon and
I'm speaking on behalf of the 1,650 Maui County residents who are members of the
Realtors Association of Maui. Over the course of the public debate about how to manage
vacation rentals in Maui County, our Association has tried to provide professional
perspective to the discussion. We've also commissioned a pair of studies that
conclusively show this industry has a significant positive economic impact and that the
majority of Maui County residents support continued operations of these businesses with
fair and balanced regulations.
To that end, RAM supports the general findings of the May [sic], March 8th Maui
Chamber of Commerce workshop as a basis for amending the bills drafted by the, by the
Department of Planning. Specifically, RAM supports the widening of the bed and
breakfast establishments to allow the use of cottages and the requirement that the owner,
lessee, or manager reside on the property. RAM also supports allowance of B&Bs in
rural and agricultural districts but sees no real purpose to requiring an agricultural income
test.
RAM supports continued, continuing the long held practice of renting high-end houses as
transient vacation rentals as long as the property is properly managed on island, fits into
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the surrounding community without problems, and is tax compliant. We also believe
these properties should pay a significant fee for the privilege of doing this business.
RAM believes that the conditional permit process should be retained for extraordinary
circumstances and that a cap be established for the total number of vacation rentals both
B&B and TYRs. Weare encouraged by the progress our community has made on this
topic and we look forward to the day when well-regulated vacation rentals provide
quality service for our visitors and community alike with positive oversight and support
for Maui County. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. DeLeon. Questions for our testifier? Member Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Madam Chair. Thank you, Mr. DeLeon, for
being here. Just two questions. You say we believe these properties, and this is when
you were talking about renting high-end homes, we also believe that these properties
should pay a significant fee. What kind of significant fee are you talking about?
MR. DELEON: Well, we were talking .. . {inaudible} . .. and I know some of the, some of the
property managers have gone back to the owners and talked to them about it and they're
looking in the neighborhood of $5,000 a year.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And, and so what kind of, how would we couch that as a
fee? What do you mean?
MR. DELEON: It would be a fee for the permit to do rental of a house where the owner is not
on the property.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. A fee, annual fee and, and this, would this only be
high-end properties? How would you qualify that?
MR. DELEON: That particular fee, yes, because the house is being used primarily as, as, as -COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Commercial.
MR. DELEON: --as a rental. Yes. That's usually the whole property is being used and usually
it's one unit as a total so they, they rent out on higher rates.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
those high-end homes ...

And so you're saying we should only apply this fee to

MR. DELEON: That particular high fee, yes. We believe that there could be a fee for the
privilege. And there's more extensive testimony going to come from the MYRA on this.
But -COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: ... {Inaudible} . ..
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MR. DELEON: --they're, they're talking in terms ofa certain percentage of the total income be,
that be taxed.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. Okay.
properties that don't have the owner on ...

And, and this would only be for those

MR. DELEON: No, I mean for the percentage we were just talking about, I'm talking about for
the whole, the whole business. So it's a separate thing.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Because I thought you said the 5,000 would be for those
properties where the owner is not on property.
MR. DELEON: That's correct. That's the 5,000.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Oh, but you want to see that fee at a, you know, in a
reduced scale no matter if they're onsite or not.
MR. DELEON: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. And then the other thing you said that they, RAM
believes that a cap be established for the total number of vacation rentals.
MR. DELEON: No. Let me give you a for instance, if there's about 60,000--6,000, I'm sorry,
64,000 total living residences in Maui County right now, 2 percent of that would be
roughly 1,280 units. So, our business is currently is thought by the County Planning
Department to be 1,100 units that allows for a gross of, growth of about 108. The idea of
using a percentage of some number of the units, you could use single family homes or
whatever you want to use as the base, is to allow for some small level of growth inside
the industry but keeping it within, so it doesn't just take over the whole island, doesn't
take over whole neighborhoods, it keeps it so you can have growth. And particularly for,
for, we're concerned about the local residents who maybe don't understand the potential
for this business in their own, for their own homes and their own families. But they see it
down the track and we've locked in say, we lock in 1,200 permits total for the whole
industry and then only the fast movers got them and then the local guys don't have, ever
have an opportunity because it never grows.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
appropriate?

And so you're thinking that a 2 percent cap would be

MR. DELEON: Yeah, that's what we were thinking, not base. I mean if you move the base, you
might have to move the percentage but we're looking for something that will arrive close
to 1,200 right now.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And so this would only be for those TVRs that require a
Conditional Use Permit.
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MR. DELEON: No that's the whole business. That's the whole thing.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, I mean we have -MR. DELEON: Bed and Breakfast ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --TVRs in condominiums too.
MR. DELEON: Well, I'm not talking about, this is, no, this is about single family houses. This
is not about, this is, this is not about condominiums.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So, in condominiums they're there because they're a
permitted use 'cause they're zoned hotel. So you're saying all those that are not a
permitted use cap at 2 percent under zoning regulations right now?
MR. DELEON: I wouldn't bring in that whole, that whole thing about the apartment district as
well. It's a little bit cloudy as well. So, I wouldn't go with condominiums at all in this
discussion. It's an apples and oranges comparison.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, okay. Thank you. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAlSA: Well, it looks like we have a whole lot questions.
MR. DELEON: I would have been disappointed otherwise.
CHAIR BAlSA: We're going to start on the end with Mr. Victorino and come up. And the
Chair intends to, I'm sorry, Mr. Vanderbilt, we're going to take a break after Mr. DeLeon
since he's so intriguing here that he takes us to the break time. So, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Madam Chair. Mr. DeLeon, thank you for
being here. My question is two, two-fold. First of all that $5,000, very interested, on the
high-end that would be in addition to whatever regular land tax and real property tax. It
will be a separate fee based upon high-end single family dwellings?
MR. DELEON: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. So I wanted that that clarification. The second
thing you've heard the comments based that your study or the Realtors study that was put
in the paper and stating certain economic benefits or economic numbers were, in the
other testifiers opinion, I guess not viable. I guess is the best term I want to use. I tried
not to put the wrong word in there. But anyhow, how do you defend or say your study
based upon on how you folks did it is a viable study?
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MR. DELEON: Well, let me proceed by saying that I'm not a Ph.D. in Economics so I'm not
going to be able to argue the, the, that rhythm. I don't believe that Mr. Mayer has a Ph.D.
in Economics either. But however the two individuals we did hire are Ph.D.'s. One
teaches economics at a university on the mainland. And the, the numbers given weren't,
weren't, wasn't, that was the high-end number Mr. Mayer gave you. They gave a range
in the study. It started at two million two hundred and ... two million two hundred
and ... let me do it again 229 million. And, and the, the job potential was between 2,500
and 3,400. So there's a range in there. The ideas, the whole thing about multipliers and
how the, how these guys worked this, this, those figures is a mystery to me.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And I would ask you this last question. Is the people that
you indicated as the people who you hired to do this I guess I don't need to know their
names but where are they, where did they work? I mean so that I would have some
confidence that these people would be experts in that respective category.
MR. DELEON: Dr. Loudat is out of Kailua on Oahu and the other gentleman is teaching in
Virginia.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. And this doctor, the gentlemen from Kailua work
for University of Hawaii or?
MR. DELEON: No, he's an independent economist.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Independent economist.
MR. DELEON: We got 'em as a reference from Paul Brewbaker.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: From Paul. Okay. Okay. I think that's important because
whenever we're given information especially something of substantial bearing on what
we deciding on we like to know the credibility.
MR. DELEON: If! could, Council Member, let me give you a suggestion. We're talking about,
we're talking about a neighborhood of 12 ... 1,100 vacation rental units or if you would
hotel units that is roughly the equivalent to major hotels. So I mean you don't have to tie
a number to it. Just think in terms of this is roughly the equivalent of two major hotels.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, and I agree I'm just trying to get all the facts so that
whenever we make a decision they're based upon solid fact. That's all I'm trying to get
to, Dave.
MR. DELEON: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I'm not trying to degrade anybody. Not my style. But
when I want to know who going what it's important so the people understand that we
make decisions based on solid facts. Thank you, Madam Chair. Thank you, David.
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Member Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: Thank you, Chair. Mr. DeLeon, in your testimony this
morning I'm looking at the handout that was provided to us, and you say over here RAM
believes the conditional permit process should be retained for extraordinary
circumstances. Can you explain that?
MR. DELEON: The purpose of that. Yes, sir. The conditional permit is the way that most
vacation rentals are now permitted and that's that process that ends up with, with the
Council having to pass a new law every time somebody wants to get a permit. Some
folks have suggested it's actually easier to get American citizenship than to get that
permit. We're, we're in the process here of hopefully of streamlining and finding another
way of permitting this industry and if we could achieve that, then that process could be
put aside except for those extraordinary circumstances where it doesn't fit.
So, for instance, recently the Council approved a ten-bedroom vacation rental down the
street here in Wailuku. The, the bills being proposed are, would be a maximum of six
rooms. Those folks would have to go outside of the normal process otherwise they
wouldn't be able to get the ten bedrooms they were looking for. I think everybody agrees
that that particular business fits in the neighborhood. It works well with the ten bedrooms
but they'll need a process to do that. Also you have a number of folks in the middle,
middle of a process to get their conditional permits. We're concerned that doesn't
somehow cover it in this process.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: Mr. DeLeon, thank you for that information. And, you
know, I really do believe the conditional permit process is a good process. In fact, the
existing process that we have today is a good one. So, thank you very much for your
comments in regards to my question. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR BAISA: All right. Member Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Member Baisa. Good afternoon, I should say
good morning, Mr. DeLeon. My question relates to your testimony the third paragraph
where it reads specifically RAM supports widening the concept of a bed and breakfast
establishment to allow for the use of cottages, and for the requirement that an owner,
lessee or manager is at the property. My, my issue is with the cottages. So now I'm, I'm
presuming that you mean ohanas as well?
MR. DELEON: That's what I'm talking about. Yes, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: And I believe the original intent of ohanas was to provide for
families. Can I ask why RAM believes in expanding this and going beyond I believe the
original intent of ohanas?
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MR. DELEON: Well, if we're seeking, if we're seeking to establish a rule that's going to be a
win-win for both the industry and for the community, we're looking that that, that rule
needs to accommodate cottages. If it doesn't, then you're going to lose a lot of existing
businesses.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: So, would you say a lot of the, I guess, those who are doing
TVRs -MR. DELEON: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: --they're using their cottages then as the ...
MR. DELEON: Some of those cottages however there are the I think it was done by John Knox
and I'm sorry it was SMS the 2002 study looked at those buildings and saw, saw that the
majority of them would not be used for one purpose or another. Either they're too highend for, for, you know, the way they were built they just aren't affordables or the
property owner will just, would remove it from the market all together and only use it for
family purposes which is one of the goals when they, when they built up the cottage in
the first place. They will just take it out, out of service. They won't make it. I believe
the number used was somewhere around the range of 400 units possible be affected total
in the whole island.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. My, my last question relates to RAM's position on the
issue of the agricultural income test. Why is RAM against that?
MR. DELEON: Well, I personally live on an agricultural property and I have half of my
property in fruit. There's no market for my fruit because it comes sporadically. I don't
grow just one type of fruit. I'm growing all kinds of fruit. So right now I have a tree
that's dropping avocadoes and I get all kinds of oranges and I don't think there's a market
for those oranges. So, I mean I don't know how anybody would actually make that work
personally. The concept is I think it's part of our problem with what our two-acre ag lots
are they're really rural properties. And, and if they can be seen as rural properties then,
then I think we can get by a lot of the problems where we keep on trying to squeeze the
square peg of these two-acre properties into the round hole of the governance,
governance for agriculture.
RAM does not look to take important ag lands out of, out of use. We think that's very
important but I think even the Farm Bureau said on the record that, that once these
properties become two-acre properties they're not really farms anymore.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAlSA: Okay. Member Medeiros, your turn.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. And good morning, Mr. DeLeon.
In your testimony, third to last paragraph you, you talked about tax compliant. And we
have heard this morning from other testifiers possibly still allowing these businesses to
qualify for home exemption. What is your organization's feelings on allowing home
exemptions for businesses like this?
MR. DELEON: I think that paragraph refers to the transient vacation rentals. That means an
offsite owner which means they're not going to be getting an homeowners exemption
because they're not living on the property.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MR. DELEON: So, it's different than say a person who's renting a room or two. And actually if
you go into the County Code it does not, it's interesting that if you read the, the
provisions in what the Department has proposed it refers to 3.48 in the County Code. If
you go into, into that Code and you look at 450.B.5 you'll find that it says you take out
the exemption for that portion of the property that is being used for commercial use. I
think we can support that, that's the way the law is written as opposed to removing the
total exemption.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Because we did have a business in the Kuau area
that both qualified for home exemption and Circuit Breaker. So I just wanted to know
what the Realtors Association's position was on us still allowing home exemptions or
even Circuit Breakers for businesses like this.
MR. DELEON: I'm not a tax specialist so I can't really, I personally if you take me away from
the, from the Realtors Association for a minute, I personally think it's incorrect. I don't
think that the Circuit Breaker should be applied in that case. Now, homeowners
exemption if the person is living on the property and is only using a portion, a small
portion of the property for, for that use and is for supplemental income I don't see a
problem with it.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And then just to follow up, follow up on Member
Anderson's question about the cap. You did or the Association recommends a 2 percent
number on the total number of -MR. DELEON: Living units.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --housing units, right?
MR. DELEON: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. So that would be the total cap for the entire industry
throughout the entire County ofMaui is that what you're recommending?
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MR. DELEON: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So the more aggressive areas and regions could .. . (change
tape, start 2B) . .. if other areas without anything left, is that the intent?
MR. DELEON: No, that wouldn't be the intent. No.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: But don't you think it would work that way?
MR. DELEON: Conceivably. But I think the people in Hana who already have vacations rentals
would be very quick to make sure that they're covered and I think the people on Molokai
who already have would make their filings expeditiously. If they don't, then there's a
possibility that other portions of the island would, would take their things but I think that
if they respond, you know, in a reasonable time frame. I mean you can create a law that
says that, you know, "x" percent will go to these neighborhoods too.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Well, it's been the recommendation of some of the
community-planned areas that they decide on caps for their particular communities
instead of a general industry cap. And what, what would be your Association's feelings
on that?
MR. DELEON: I think we just stopped there but where our concern is that there needs to be a
cap. There has to be a way to make sure the thing doesn't run out of control and we all
end up in the same situation we did with the condominiums where almost all the
condominiums went to vacation use. We can't have that happen with our residential
stock. And what we're saying is that that we must put a stop on the top of this to make
sure it doesn't flow illegally continuously. And it needs to be able to come to an end.
And that's, you know, whether it's done regionally or it's done by, by total I think we're
acceptance, either way is acceptable to us.
COUNCILMEMBERMEDEIROS: Thank you, Mr. DeLeon. Mahalo, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAlSA: Member Anderson, did you have a question?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yes. Thank you, Madam Chair. Just a follow up for some
clarification. Mr. DeLeon, in, in talking about cottages in I guess response to Member
Molina's question you said that the SMS survey described the cottages mostly I guess in
the survey that they did as being either high-end which would not be available for longterm rental or, or people use them for their family so they don't have them in the longterm market. You know, I find that pretty incredulous because ohana cottages
traditionally have always been used for long-term rental especially for people starting out
and young families, single moms, that kind of stuff. And, and, you know, I saw it myself
in my neighborhood in Keokea I live down a little lane where there were three ohana
cottages and they were all rented by people like I just described. And one homeowner
went to a vacation rental and within, and I guess it was kind of a test to see if they would
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be challenged by the County, and she was successful at it for a year and then the other
two people automatically, you know, went short-term. And when I asked them about it
they all said well, you know, when you can make so much more money why wouldn't
we.
And so, can you describe for me or do you know, and I know this is kind of an unfair
question but you're in the real estate market so you may have, if anybody, have a handle
on this, what would be the difference on income someone could get in today's market for
let's just say a one bedroom ohana on the long-term rental market as opposed to shortterm, as opposed to using it for a TYR? Let's just sayan annual income difference.
MR. DELEON: I've known a lot of people who have gone in and out on this. Actually, I've
known people who have gone, started out with a vacation rental and decided it was too
much humbug because it wasn't constant income. It can come in and go. I mean and
generally speaking -COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: ... (Inaudible) . ..
MR. DELEON: --yeah, you're going to make more money.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: That all depends on how good a businessperson you are
probably but let's say, you know ...
MR. DELEON: Well, so are the circumstances your working with. Some, some properties are,
you know, just not made for vacation rentals. So it's not ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right. And you shouldn't be in the business.
MR. DELEON: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: But I'm just trying to get a difference. If the, if the same
unit was rented all year as long-term what would the income be as opposed to the same
unit all year as a TYR?
MR. DELEON: Well, that won't happen. I mean the second, with the second part of your, your
proposal won't happen. It will be more like 60 percent at best.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
personal experience is --

Well, okay, then 60 percent, 80 percent.

MR. DELEON: It would be ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --maybe they had exceptional TYR.
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MR. DELEON: If you got 60 percent, you're going to be doing much better than they are. I'm
not going to put a number on it but you are going to be much better.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Oh, you're not going to put a number on it.
MR. DELEON: No, I'm not.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay.
MR. DELEON: But let me go back to the ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, I'll guess our figure it out myself then.
MR. DELEON: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Then the other question I had back to the annual fee you
said it should be a percentage. You know, we're looking at, you were looking at a I guess
a sliding scale from 5,000 for the high-end and then on down. But and that it should be a
percentage but a percentage of what?
MR. DELEON: Of, of gross, what you report to the State on your TAT for your gross income
from the, from the vacation use.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. So, I guess we need to know what gross incomes
are. Thank you very much.
MR. DELEON: Okay.
CHAIR BAlSA: Any additional questions? If not, Mr. DeLeon, thank you very much for being
here.
MR. DELEON: Mahalo.
CHAIR BAlSA: Appreciate all your work on this issue. And the Chair is going to be, call a
recess. I would like everybody to try very, very hard to be in your seats no later than
11 :00. We're on testifier No. 10 and at this moment we have 24 people signed up. If
anyone else would like testify, the Chair would encourage you to please do so during the
break so we know what, what we're, what we've got here. So, we are now in recess .
. . . (gavel) . ..
RECESS:

10:44 a.m.

RECONVENE:

11:01 a.m.
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CHAIR BAISA: ... (gavel). .. The meeting of the Planning Committee will come back to
order. Thank you for the recess. We will resume public testimony. Before we do, I
would like to remind everyone again to please put your cell phones on silent mode so we
don't have to hear them. We need to hear our, our speakers. And the other thing is I
would ask you again please let us try to be respectful of each other. We have differing
opinions. Everyone is entitled to theirs and I ask us to please be respectful. Everybody
needs to say what they say. We need to accept it and then we can talk about it, the
Council will discuss it. But I'd prefer we don't get into trying to disavow what someone
else has said or to be unkind. We can all get along and we can differ.
The other thing is that we're running out of time as you can see. We are now up to 27
testifiers. So the more succinct we can be the better. If you don't need three minutes, we
would certainly appreciate your not feeling like you have to fill the time. So let's blast
off. Our next testifier, DeGray Vanderbilt. And DeGray will be followed by Daniel
Bergan.
MR. VANDERBILT: Thank you, Madam Chair and Members of the Planning Committee. My
name is DeGray Vanderbilt. I've been a 30-year resident of Molokai. I was on the
Citizens Advisory that did the first community plan. I'm on the GP AC and I'm currently
Chairman of the Molokai Planning Commission but I'm here speaking today as an
individual. Molokai really sets a standard of community involvement as far as
meaningful and constructive being part of the process both at the State and County level.
Unfortunately, our Commission was not given this package that went up to the Council
on February 1st. Had we gotten it we would have looked at it, had a meeting, and said
well this is okay or maybe there's some things in there that we said or didn't say. So,
anyway, we are going to look at it tomorrow. I'm going to give it to our commissioners
what the Council got on February 4th.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. I think you still have time.
MR. VANDERBILT: Huh?
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much.
MR. VANDERBILT: I'm not finished.
CHAIR BAISA: No, no. I'm talking about your-MR. VANDERBILT: Oh, okay. No.
CHAIR BAISA: --the package.
MR. VANDERBILT: Right. Wait. Is this time, the time is moving, Gladys, you owe me
10 seconds for golly darn.
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CHAIR BAISA: You're going to take 'em anyway so let's go.
MR. VANDERBILT: And, and I guess Molokai we had four Planning Commission meetings on
this issue. Even in this package you have not gotten the minutes from two of our
meetings. So the, this package is still a little bit incomplete and I think there's a lot of
good stuff in the minutes as to why we said certain things. We had a lot of different takes
on these bills than Lanai and, than Lanai and Maui. And I just want to say that one size
doesn't fit all. On Molokai, we have a road on the east end. Everything is very close
together there. We're not like in Haiku with these big subdivisions with two acre lots
and, and where everything isn't quite as visible as it is on Molokai.
And I think one of the main things on Molokai is that we always have been fighting.
Molokai is not anti-development. It's pro-lifestyle. And, and the quality of life is
something that people cherish very much and they don't want the visitor industry
creeping into their neighborhoods. And I think it was best said by one young mother who
said, you know, 99 percent of the time you might have a good success rate with visitors.
They might be great people but that one percent always worry you. So right now before
we never had to worry about that but now it's always in the back of your mind. Who,
who is in that vacation rental? Where's my kid? And that's, it may seem like a little thing
but it's a big thing on Molokai.
I guess what I wanted to say is that I have a handout here and on Page 1 it talks about us
not getting the minutes. On Page 2 are the various things that Molokai said and a lot of
things there really were except on Molokai. So, if you want to pass a bill in the Country
Town Business for hotels or those 20-room bed and breakfasts we said except on
Molokai. You can pass whatever you want on Maui. One of our main hotels on Molokai
is the Molokai Ranch Lodge. That's only 22 rooms and that's a big property. I'm running
out of time here so I'm not going to go into a lot of things that I said but on Page 9 of
what I've got this is something that I think is very important whether you grandfather
people in temporarily or whatever until they get to the community plans. And Molokai
feels this is an issue that should be settled in the community plans. But I put there we
talk about taxes and how much everybody is paying and what they're doing, nobody
knows what people are paying.
So, if you're considering giving some grandfathering in until the community plans come
up or something make, make the owners by a certain date fill out this thing that, this
information form that says the TMK, the lot size, the, who the owners are, do they live on
the property, what type of unit it is and the square footage, bedroom, baths, and their
property, their TAT tax and excise tax totals and have 'em attach their TAT returns for
the last three years. And if they do that, they might have some grace period or get
grandfathered in but at least you'll have some basic information that will be very helpful
as the County goes forward with the community plans. Right now, we get studies from
SMS and the mainland and everything else but you can get some finite data here. So if
people want to run a business then they can give you the, the data. And anyway but
Molokai is, is really working hard. We want to get our community plans going as do all
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the community-planned areas. And this is really something that needs to be done at the
community plan level. Thank you very much, Gladys.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. And I gave you your 10 seconds.
MR. VANDERBILT: Fifteen. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, DeGray. Any questions for DeGray? In case you're wondering,
DeGray and I have worked together in the community for many years and I appreciate all
the hard work he does. Thank you, DeGray.
MR. VANDERBILT: Thank you, Gladys.
CHAIR BAISA: Our next testifier is Daniel Bergan. And Daniel will be followed by Ros
Nelson.
MS. NELSON: I yield at this time to ... (inaudible - speakingfrom gallery) . ..
CHAIR BAISA: David? Corp. Counsel, can we do that? No. We're not allowed to do that,
Ros. So, will you testify then?
MS. NELSON: No, I don't ... (inaudible - speakingfrom gallery) . ..
CHAIR BAISA: All right. Thank you very much. We'll move on to the person after you and
that person is Hank Kline. Okay, Daniel.
MR. BERGAN: Good morning. Thank you, Council Chair. Good morning, Planning
Committee. My name is Daniel Bergan. I'm the Director of Sales for the Maui Chamber
of Commerce and I'm testifying on behalf of our President Pamela Tumpap who cannot
be here today who's recovering from surgery. On behalf of the Maui Chamber of
Commerce, an organization comprised of 940 members, 88 percent of which are small
business, we ask this Committee to look for solutions to allow alternative
accommodations and vacation rentals and to create a just permitting process for this
industry. We believe that there are many ways that this could be done while still
protecting residents and neighborhoods, the safety of visitors, not overly impacting our
infrastructure, and helping address critical needs such as affordable housings and rentals.
As you know last Saturday at the suggestion of Councilmember Baisa we convened a
workshop. The purpose of this workshop was to bring interested parties in the
community together to address key alternative accommodation concerns, identify
solutions and draft a report with reasonable legislative recommendations on the bills
presented by the Planning Department that would allow us to continue our alternative
accommodations and vacation rental operations, reap the economic benefits this industry
brings, and protect residents and neighborhoods. A report of this workshop has been
provided to the Mayor, each Council Member, and the Planning Director Jeff Hunt this
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mormng. We ask that this body give serious consideration to the recommendations
contained in the workshop report and stop the closure of vacation rentals until new
appropriate legislation is in place with a reasonable permit process to allow this industry
into broader areas than just resorts.
We realize that some, that some of you were remind, that we realize that some will
remind you that the areas outside the resort zoning is not, is not provisioned for the
current general plan. However, this plan is outdated and in need of serious revamping
and being worked on as we speak. At this time, it is important to recognize the value of
this industry to our economy, the visitor industry, the business sector, and the overall
marketing of Maui as a place to visit and do business. The results of a study
commissioned by the Realtors Association of Maui showed that the bed and breakfast
and, and short-term rentals are a major part of the County's economy bringing in between
230 and 319 million a year creating between 2,500 and 3,400 jobs. These are estimates
based on a formula used by the State Department of Business Economic Development
and Tourism.
The Maui Chamber of Commerce continues to recognize the economic value and the
need for vacation rentals and other home based business, other home based visitor
accommodations subject to reasonable conditions and regulations and the protection of
our neighborhoods. We continue to encourage County government to adopt a reasonable
permit process for current operators to submit applications and have those applications
reviewed and decided upon prior to any enforcement. In the meantime, we ask that the
County Council craft a solution to allow existing operators to continue their operations
until new legislation is in place and we ask that the Council take into account
recommendations provided in our workshop to develop workable legislation that we as a
community can live in. Thank you.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you, Daniel. Members, questions for Mr. Bergan? Daniel, please
convey my thanks to Pamela, your Executive Director. I really appreciate that she came
to the workshop on Saturday in a wheelchair and she said not to tell her doctor. He
probably isn't listening. He's probably busy.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: We hope.
CHAIR BAlSA: We hope. But anyway please convey our thanks. She did a fine job of
facilitating the workshop. In fact all of you did. Thanks to the staff too.
MR. BERGAN: Thank you very much.
CHAIR BAlSA: Okay. Our next testifier is Hank Kline. And Hank will be followed by Sharyn
Stone.
MR. KLINE: Aloha, Council Members.
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CHAIR BAISA: Aloha.
MR. KLINE: I'm Hank Kline from Haiku. I am the first of five speakers summarizing Maui
Vacation Rental Associations recommendations for the proposed legislation that you will
review today. We thank you for creating a win-win situation with the five bills before
you. First, we support the proposed amendments to Chapter 19.29 of the County Code
that would allow the establishment of bed and breakfast homes in the rural district. We
ask that you pass this as presented. Second, we support the intent of the amendments to
Chapter 19.30A of the County Code that would allow the establishment of bed and
breakfast homes in the agricultural district. We think that some added amendments
would make that better. At the Chamber of Commerce workshop last Saturday, the ag
discussion group including State Representative Mele Carroll and Warren Watanabe of
the Maui Farm Bureau was unanimously in favor of allowing vacation rentals on ag land.
There was excellent discussion about how to ensure that agriculture uses would be
promoted. That's important. Based on ideas developed in the forum, we recommend the
further, we recommend further amending this bill as follows. The applicant should have
to meet one of the following four criteria to qualify for a bed and breakfast permit in the
agricultural district. Number 1, as proposed an annual gross income of $1,000 for lots
less than two acres or $2,500 for lots of more than two acres from agricultural products
grown on the parcel. Number 2, the land is deemed to be unfarmable. No County water,
too steep, poor soil, too windy. Number 3, the owner is engaged in subsistence farming
where the owners eat most of what they grow or share it with family, friends, neighbors,
and helpers, old Hawaiian style. Representative Carroll, Mele Carroll was strongly in
favor of that. Four, more than 51 percent of the land is dedicated to agriculture.
Whatever criteria you choose to include in the County Code remember B&B use on ag
land will be subject to obtaining a State Special Use Permit which sets out strict criteria
to ensure that the use is consistent with agriculture.
Vacation rental use and farming are actually symbiotic because the income from the
vacation rental subsidizes and encourages farming. And running a B&B is an activity
done from home just as farming is. Expanding the B&B ordinance to rural, ag, rural and
ag districts is just part of the solution to solving our vacation rental crisis on Maui.
Expanding the definition of a bed and breakfast will be the most vital part of the
legislation that you will consider today. Our next speaker will address MYRA's
recommendations on this area. Thank you very much and a special mahalo to Gladys for
her leadership.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank, thank you very much, Mr. Kline. Members, questions for the testifier?
If not, we'll go to the next testifier Sharyn Stone. And Sharyn will be followed by Margit
Tolman.
MS. STONE: Aloha, Maui County Planning Committee.
MYRA.
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CHAIR BAISA: Aloha.
MS. STONE: I've been doing this for 11 years and a miracle hit me this morning when I realized
that I won't be doing it for another 11. Today I really feel we're here for solutions.
Thank you, Gladys. My job is simply to outline some amendments, the proposed B&B
ordinance Chapter 19.64. One, ohana use is critical to the success of this legislation.
B&B owners or resident managers need to be able to rent both the ohana and rooms in
the main house in any combination. This above all else will help the bill include as many
Maui residents as possible. Two, please change the requirement that a B&B "must serve
breakfast" to "may serve breakfast". Three, please allow B&B owners to continue
operating while their permit applications are being processed if they have applied within
120 days of this ordinance becoming law.
We're dealing with reality. A lot of people are hurting. We need a solution. We need it
fast. Four, we vacation rental owners should pay and are willing to pay our fair share for
being able to use our homes this way but the removal of the homeowners exemption may
not be the most equitable solution. What about the little guy who only rents one or two
bedrooms? May we suggest that it would fairer and simpler to levy an annual permit fee
which would amount to 3 percent of gross vacation rental income. That figure is taken
straight from the TAT annual tax return. And perhaps the County could direct that
3 percent to a fund to support affordable rentals. Five, please recognize in the code that
B&B is residential in nature and therefore commercial fire flow and infrastructure
requirements should not apply. There was overwhelming consensus for this in the
Chamber forum.
Six, we would also suggest deleting the requirement for a public hearing at the Planning
Commission if another B&B is located within 500 feet of a newly proposed B&B. Why
not let the neighbors decide how many is too many? They'll be sent a notification if
they're within that 500 feet. And I'll bet you the Planning Commission would support
this idea. They're probably not too excited at the thought of seeing us again for a long
time. These changes are critical for the success of this amazing effort. If they are left out
of the final ordinance most of us will be left in the same situation we're in now and this
effort will have been in vain. Our next speaker will address the MYRA's position on the
proposed TYR ordinance. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Ms. Stone. Questions for our testifier? If not, thank
you very much.
MS. STONE: Oh, and mahalo to you, Gladys.
CHAIR BAISA: Oh, you're welcome.
MS. STONE: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: I'm doing my job.
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MS. STONE: We phoned in this morning for color coordination.
CHAIR BAISA: It's the Easter thing. Our next speaker is Margit Tolman and she'll be followed
by Beverly Livingston.
MS. TOLMAN: Aloha.
CHAIR BAISA: Aloha.
MS. TOLMAN: My name is Margit Tolman. I'm testifying on behalf of MYRA and its
members in regards to the proposed ordinance to create Chapter 19.38 of the Maui
County Code relating to transient vacation rentals. MYRA's recommendation is to file
this bill. Although we acknowledge that we would like to have immediate solutions we
feel that this bill will quickly put us back where we are right now with almost no owner
qualifying for a vacation rental permit. Our reasons are instead of regulating these
businesses this bill simply eliminates them and segregates the community. This bill does
not consider the actual inventory of the TYRs. There are almost no homes which would
qualify under the bill within the suggested resort area. The entire north shore of Maui,
Hana, Molokai, and Lanai are left out. The proposed 20 rooms hotels in business districts
should be handled separately. These type of use should not be considered in the context
of this bill.
We believe that the economic impact must be recognized. TYRs support thousands of
island jobs which will be lost causing, causing real hardship for Maui's residents. The
use of these homes should be recognized as residential. Further, we would like to address
that off-island homeowners are required by State law to have an on island property
manager if the home is used as a rental, long-term or short-term.
We ask that you file this bill with the following conditions. The Planning Department
will draft a new ordinance for TYRs within 180 days. The intent of this ordinance would
be to create a license process similar to the new B&B bill. Allowed in different zoning
categories, provide proliferation control via caps, creating standards and policies
regarding property management, establishing a license fee which should be beneficial
directly for the community for example affordable or rental housing fund. Between then
and now we ask that there will be a transition period. During this transition time please
allow owners to continue renting their home as long they can prove GET and TAT tax
compliance, on-island property manager, no legitimate complain on file against their
properties.
There is a way to have a win-win situation beneficial for residents, homeowners, and
visitors. A permit process can help ensure this will happen. Many of these TYR owners
have already filed for a conditional permit and our next speaker will testify on the
importance of maintaining the conditional permit process as a method for permitting
these properties. Mahalo for your time and consideration. Aloha.
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Ms. Tolman, and I like the Easter hat.
MS. TOLMAN: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, questions for our testifier? If not, thank you very much. And our
next testifier is Beverly Livingston and she'll be followed by Thomas Croly.
MS. LIVINGSTON: Aloha.
CHAIR BAISA: Aloha.
MS. LIVINGSTON: Thank you, Gladys and all Council Members for dealing with these
complex issues. My name is Beverly Livingston. An owner of a permitted TVR and a
member ofMVRA. The Planning Department has proposed amending the Chapter 19.40
conditional permit ordinance such that no transient vacation rental operation shall be
established via the conditional permit process. Now, this would totally eliminate
permitting for those people with unique situations and those who do not fall within the
definitions ofB&Bs. A good example would be the wonderful Old Wailuku Inn. Also,
people with existing permits need a way to renew them. So what would happen to us if
we already have a permit?
All three Planning Commissions heard public testimony and then voted to maintain the
conditional permit for TVRs. Retention of the conditional permits for TVRs allows you
to help these small operations to stay alive and continue to contribute to the livelihood of
the community. However, we do not want the conditional permit process to be the main
method for legitimizing these operations. That doesn't make sense at all. It should just
be for the unique exceptions. Now, additionally, the Council has the opportunity to help
people like those who tried to do the right thing by applying for a permit and those told
... (change tape, start 3A) . .. not to apply for a permit. Think about this. The existing
conditional permit ordinance could be amended to allow existing operations to remain
open while applications are processed. The requirements would be proof of payment of
GET, TAT taxes, no valid complaints by neighbors, and an owner or on-island manager
for supervision of guests. This amendment could be an acknowledgement of the good
guys who want to be permitted and regulated and who look to you for help with
developing reasonable ways to become legitimized and who asked help for reducing the
workload for all concerned because we know that that conditional permit process is very
onerous. Hopefully, we can come up with a more streamlined way.
But until then if we could modify the conditional permit process, at the very end of it if
you look at the language, we could put on a caveat which would allow for people to
remain in business until either the conditional permit process has been gone through or
provide a window of opportunity to sign up for it say for instance 90 days, 120 days,
which would then allow people who were told not to apply to come in and apply and start
that process. In the meantime, you could be working on the legislation for say taking the
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B&B people and that would take a whole chunk of people out of the process that
wouldn't even have to go through the conditional permit process. Thank you for your
time. More details are in the handouts that you've received. And the next speaker will
share more information and answer questions about points, which have been mentioned.
And the next speaker is Tom Croly. Thank you very much.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Members? Mr. Pontanilla. Hang on, Bev.
MS. LIVINGSTON: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: Thank you very much for your testimony. You know,
I've been asking this question this morning in regards to the existing process, special use
permit as well as the conditional permit. I know it does take some time and resources.
But do you think that process is a viable process?
MS. LIVINGSTON: I don't think it's a viable process from any point of view. First of all, we're
the only county that sees this type of operation as commercial. Every other county
considers it residential. So if you, if you look at it that way, then you don't have to go
through all the commercial requirements. You would just go through the same
requirements that any residence goes through and they don't have to go through such a
strict definition and all the, all the departments and things like that. So, if, if just that
alone would help. And then if you consider the fact that each one like, like my permit is
a law. It's an individual law. So that means that it has to go through that whole process
of generating the law, you know, going through the commercial requirements, going to
the Planning Commission, having those hearings, coming back to this Committee then
getting approval then having two readings of the Council and having the Mayor sign it.
Well, you tell me how workable that is as far as your time, my time, the Planning
Department's time, the Planning Commission's time for our little property? You know, I,
I just don't see that as workable.
However, until we get something more workable we ought to at least have the conditional
permit process for those people who are not ever going to fall into the, under the law
we're considering like the Old Wailuku Inn. You know, you eliminate the conditional
permit process, you eliminate them.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: Yeah. I've been on the Planning Commission in the year
1999 and 2000. You know we've gone through a lot of special use permit as well as
conditional permits -MS. LIVINGSTON: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: --and, and because of the length of time it does take this
sitting body here -MS. LIVINGSTON: Yeah.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: --not this one here but previous to hear those things, you
know, you don't get your conditional permit approved, you know -MS. LIVINGSTON: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: --on a timely basis. But should we make it like say time
constraints by the Planning Commission, the Planning, the Planning Department,
Planning Commission, and as well as the County Council to shorten the length of time
that is required for an approval. Would you think that would help?
MS. LIVINGSTON: I don't think it would because there's so many more, there's so many more
important issues you have to deal with like the water in Wailea 670 and things like that.
And actually this is a very, you know, for many of these operations it's, it's a very manini
thing compared to all the other things you have to consider. And since the Planning
Department is in charge of planning so we feel that so many of these could be handled at
the Planning Department level. Like the Administrator, like Jeff could just take a look at
these, see if they meet certain criteria like, you know, proliferation have a cap,
neighborhood approval, appropriate like is it a permitted building, you know, things like
that. And then just for those, for those operations just take that out of the whole pipeline
that has to go through the Planning Committee.
So I don't think that just putting a timeline on it is going to help because I think it's going
to make the same, if, if it's not shifted over to sayan administrative thing you've got the
same amount with now the pressure of time and, and how's that going to help you, you
know. I mean that's just, I'm sorry, I'm speaking just off the top of my head. I'm not
saying this is the way MYRA thinks, you know, I'm just, I'm just trying to sort through as
you're talking to me about it and thinking about what we've been through so.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: Thank you. Thank you for your comments -MS. LIVINGSTON: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: --in regards to my questions. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR BAlSA: Members, any additional questions? If not, Ms. Livingston, thank you very
much.
MS. LIVINGSTON: Thanks, Gladys. Thank you very much.
CHAIR BAlSA: And our next speaker is Tom Croly. And Tom will be followed by Paul Laub.
MR. CROLY: Aloha, Committee Members.
CHAIR BAlSA: Aloha.
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MR. CROLY: Chair, Chair Baisa. I want to thank all of you folks for taking the time to really
consider this, this thing and meeting with myself and many other of the people in the
Maui Vacation Rental Association and, and giving us the, the opportunity to really fairly
be heard and, and I just want to express that appreciation first. I'm here to summarize the
recommendations that you just heard from the Maui Vacation Rental Association. First,
we are in full support of the proposed amendments to Chapter 19.29 of the County Code
to establish bed and breakfast homes in rural. We hope that that can easily move through
Committee. Second, we support the intent of the amendments to Chapter 19.30A of the
County Code for the establishment of bed and breakfast homes in agricultural districts
and we want you to consider the additional qualifying criteria that Hank laid out.
Third, we do recommend the filing of the ordinance related to transient vacation rentals
but we would like to have the Committee send a request to the Planning Department to
draft a permitting process for TVRs within the next 180 days. Fourth, we recommend
amending the proposed amendments to Chapter 19.40 of the, of the Code relating to the,
the conditional permit to provide for protection from enforcement to those operators who
do have a permit application in process or to those operators who were turned away from
applying when they wished to file their application over the past few years. This, this
would be a solution to the, the feeling that there's unfairness going on. The people who
have, who have really tried to comply seem to be the ones that, that, that are, that are in
the biggest threat right now.
Fifth, we recommend the following amendments to the bed and breakfast ordinance that
you heard Sharyn outline. The inclusion of the accessory dwelling or ohana for shortterm rental or as the residence for an onsite manager really is critical to making this bill
all-inclusive and, and allow a full industry to exist. The removal of the requirement that
breakfast be served seems like a reasonable thing. A transitional arrangement to allow
for the operation, for these operations to continue while they're pending, their permit is, is
either approved or denied. It's not going to encourage compliance if people are told you
have to shut down in order to make applications. So we have to think about that and put
it in code.
A more fair taxation method needs to be considered. We're advocating for a fee instead
of changing the property tax rates. We think that if there's an off-island owner who, who,
who owns a property and has a resident manager on it, then they should pay the tax rate
that's appropriate for that which would be the improved residential rate. If there is a
homeowner living on the property, then that homeowner should get their homeowner rate
but they should be paying for this, for this use via a fee. We asked for recognition in
code that this is a residential use in nature and therefore residential infrastructure
requirement should, should, should apply. We also asked for the removal of the public
hearing if there is a B&B within 500 feet.
By amending these four ordinances and filing the fifth you will have come a very long
way to solve the vacation rental crisis that we find ourselves in here on Maui. But keep
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in mind that any ordinance will only be as good as its voluntary compliance. We must
resist the temptation to make this ordinance any more restrictive and any more difficult to
comply with than they really need to be. I welcome your questions on these
recommendations or on the testimony from any of the four previous MYRA testifiers. In
recognition of the valuable time of this Committee I would like to ask all of those in the
gallery who support what has been presented by MYRA and wish to forego your three
minutes of testimony to please stand and be recognized by this Committee. I thank you
for your time and I welcome your questions.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you, thank you very much, Mr. Croly. Mr. Croly, in your testimony you
mentioned a permit fee or some kind of a fee, could you enlarge upon that and how you
think we might assess that? What kind of a system we might use as a basis?
MR. CROLY: Sure. I've, I've given much thought to what should the, the fee or, Of, or what
should the additional taxation be for this type of use. Obviously, this is a more intense
use than, than would be a typical homeowner who's not doing any vacation rental on, on
their property so there should be something, there should be some quid pro quo for, for,
for what we're asking for here. The, the current method that's in place that says you lose
your homeowners exemption, well, when it was first put in place that was rather small.
The homeowners exemption at that time was $50,000 and the difference in rate between
homeowner rate and improved residential rate was, was relatively small. It was about $1
per 1,000. So the net result to that, to that person getting a B&B permit was maybe
$1,000 a year. Now that $1,000 a year was the same whether that, that person was
running one room in their house or whether they were running six rooms in their house.
Through the years the homeowners exemption has been increased and this is a good
thing. It's helping to protect our Maui residents from being taxed out of their homes. At
the same time the improved residential rate has stayed about the same and the
homeowner rate has gone down. So now the difference for someone running one room or
six rooms in their house from losing that homeowner rate is $3,000 to $6,000 per year.
Now that might be a fairer amount if we're, if we're talking about a place that has four,
five, six rooms but for the guy who wants to run one room it may be taxing him too
much. And let's keep in mind that if we open up the, the bed and breakfast ordinance to
include residential managers now we're saying that person who, who doesn't live in the
property, well, they lose their homeowners exemption, they never had it to begin with it,
right?
So a more fairer way that, that I, a lot of discussion has gone on and, and that we've come
up with is to assess a fee based on the revenues of, of the, the business. And we think
those revenues can be established by the TAT tax returns. And the amount of that fee has
been batted around back and forth. Some people tell me they think 2 percent is a fair
amount. Other people have suggested 4 percent for a fair amount. The Maui Vacation
Rental Association would like to offer up 3 percent as, as something that, that seems
reasonable. That way a small operator who's got one bed and breakfast room in their
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house the, the fee on them is not going to be nearly as much as a six-room B&B on an
oceanfront property that, where, where the, the rooms are going for $250 or $300 a night.
CHAIR BAISA: Members, questions for the testifier? Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Thank you, Tom, for being here today and I do
appreciate your comments. But I'm still taken with this and, and again I guess as
Mr. Medeiros mentioned earlier we had an example of a TVR that paid the minimum $60
real property tax on a house that was, property was worth like $3 million. And I'm sorry,
you know, the, the constituents out there are not going to accept that. Two percent, 3
percent I'm not accepting that either and I'm just saying what I think, you know. I think
something has to be more fair and equitable all around. Yes, I'm not against what you
guys are proposing but I just feel like you've gotta make choices in this world. If you're
going to be a farmer, then you get ag rates. If you're going to conduct a business, then
you're going to pay a business rate. Fee will be one aspect but real property tax has to be
based on your usage of your property. And I think too many times it just becomes
convoluted and this what makes it more appealing for people to go into residential areas
and buy a home and do these things.
So it's got to be made fair. It's got to be, and limits may not be the only answer because
someone said we'll just sue you if that's the case. So, if we make it difficult, if you
choose to put a B&B whether it's one, six beds that's your ... bedroom, that's your choice
but if you choose, then you're going to have to pay the appropriate taxes. And I think
that's the way to keep it fair. That's the way to keep it separate. Now that's my opinion.
What do you think of that comment?
MR. CROLY: Thank you, Mike. I, I, I appreciate you sharing those, those, those words and,
and there's a lot, there's a lot to respond to there. First, the person that, that, that is paying
the homeowner rate and was able to through the Circuit Breaker tax thing bring their,
bring their tax rate on, on a $3 million home down to nothing that was wrong. But that
was an oversight of the County. When that person was granted their conditional permit,
one of the conditions that should have been in that permit but was overlooked apparently
by the Planning Department, was the loss of their homeowner exemption. Okay. If that
had been included that situation would not have occurred.
However, let me say this in defense of that person. If that person was able to reduce
their, their taxation down to the minimum tax through the Circuit Breaker what that really
means is that person doesn't make a lot of money. Maybe the only income for that
particular person is the rental from that one cottage there so maybe that person was
making as the tax thing showed somewhere around $20,000 - $30,000 per year. Now,
they're sitting on a property that perhaps they, they got through, through family
inheritance or something like that that's worth $3 million now. In this particular case, I
really think it is a good case to show that maybe the homeowners exemption needs to be
retained because what you're saying is this person might be taxed out of their home. If
they're only making $30,000 a year and we're going to tax them at a commercial rate for
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their one, for the one cottage that that person has on the property that maybe is generating
$30,000 a year in income your, your basically saying sorry you can't afford to live on that
property anymore.
Our property tax rates are set to protect our homeowners. The homeowners that live on
Maui whether, whether they're, whether they own a $500,000 house or whether they own
a $5 million house our property tax rates are setup to protect them so they don't get taxed
out of it. The idea that if someone begins to rent out one bedroom that they lose that
protection that is a very, very hard hit and it's, you're right it's not a hit to the guy who's,
who's running six bedrooms and, and is rich and so forth but it is a hit to the small guy.
It is, it's a very hard hit to the person who has a very low income and is trying to
supplement that income with maybe one or two bedrooms as a bed and breakfast.
So that's why I do feel that we should allow homeowners to pay homeowners tax rates
and this use should be fairly taxed via a fee. Let's get out of changing the taxation so that
we, we, we can tax it as a fee. When we talk about the 3 percent fee for that person
maybe making that $30,000 on their, a year on their rental they're going to pay a $900 fee
to the County of course in addition to their TAT taxes, in addition to their GET taxes, in
addition to the State taxes that they would pay on their income, and the Federal taxes that
they would pay on that income. For the person on the other hand, on the high-end,
maybe running six bedrooms in a, in a bed and breakfast and that person's gross income
is maybe $200,000 a year. That person is going to pay $6,000 for the privilege of having,
having this thing.
I don't know exactly what the right number is, Mike, but it's, it's, it's up to you guys as, as
a body to bat that around and come up with something that both is fair but also will
encourage compliance. Thank you for the question.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And no disagreement from me, Tom, and you speak an
eloquent compelling rebuttal to my statement. But I will say this when you do have a
TVR or a business that you can start writing off repairs, you can write off, which a
homeowner can't, your insurance and this and that and all this stuff because I'm a
businessman too. You can write a lot of things when you are a TVR or a business versus
a simple homeowners. I can't write my insurance off for my house. It is a house. I live
there. I pay nearly $1,000 a year in taxes for a house that's not worth no close to
$3 million.
So, you and I have a very, bunch of a lot of local people out there saying, wait the
homeowners were to protect the homeowners and I don't have a business in my home.
Now, long-term rentals not, not, not included in that, right, not included. We're
talking ...
MR. CROLY: Actually it is. Actually in talking to Kal Young and, and maybe, maybe the body
should, should check with him. In communication with Kal he said the way it's written if
you are renting out a long-term rental on your property you should be losing your
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homeowners exemption. That is indeed not what's happening but, but in the Code right
now that according to Kal is the way it's supposed to be.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. So, we'd have to look at that. But I'm just saying
when you talking TVR, B&Bs and things of that nature versus a homeowner, a guy who
owns a home and maybe a cottage and rents out that cottage and maybe rent out the room
to long-term rental because that's just a supplement. There's not a lot of benefits that you
get as a TVR, as a business versus that. So that's my argument with this whole case.
You make a good point but I think there's a lot of people out there that are struggling and
they see TVRs, this could be the impetus to promulgate TVRs and that's something I
oppose vehemently. I not against TVRs I'm against promulgation of it and making that
thing bloom like a nice blossom that could occur in our communities. So, thank you,
Madam Chair, I think I've said too much. I apologize.
MR. CROLY: Thank you, Mike.
CHAIR BAlSA: Any, any other questions for our testifier? If not, Tom, thank you very much.
MR. CROLY: Thank you.
CHAIR BAlSA: And thank you for all the work you've done. Our next testifier is Paul Laub
and he'll be followed by Rodney Tabion. Good morning.
MR. LAUB: Hi. Hi. Good morning. I'm Paul Laub. And as some of you know I'm back and
forth on the mainland. So, if I didn't rent out my house part time on TVR, then I would
lose the ability to come back and maintain my citizenship here in Hawaii. So, I am today,
I'm just representing the group three from the forum. And the, the group three didn't
want to go back to the Planning Department but we were able to take the Planning
Department's ordinance and make some changes. And the changes which I've given to all
of you who are voters and I gave to your office, covers the tax and licensing fees, covers
the TVR unit cap, covers the 2417 local management for the TVRs, covers the
streamlining, and covers the solutions for all the existing TVRs. I think that's all right
here and that's all I have to say. Thank you.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much. Questions for Paul? If not, thank you very much for
the work. Thank you for coming. Our next testifier is Rodney Tabion and he'll be
followed by Mark Slonim.
MR. TABION: Aloha, my name is Rodney Tabion.
CHAIR BAlSA: Good morning.
MR. TABION: I'm the onsite manager at our residence. And I just want to say that, you know,
you know, the benefits that I've received, you know, from the, the, the rental, the vacation
rental is that, you know, I'm provided with, you know, affordable housing. You know,
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you know, everybody realizes how hard it is to, you know, get along on Maui and, you
know, this is, it hasn't, has never been better for me right now, you know. You folks take
away, you know, the, the rental and, you know, you'll, you'll be affecting me financially.
And it's not just me but, you know, the, we have a maid that, that also benefits from this
and our gardener that benefits from it. You know, and, you know, my rent is very
affordable right now, very, very affordable right now.
So, you know, and we're not the only ones that, you know, benefit from this because, you
know, there's the shops and the restaurants, the markets they all benefit from this. You
know because the people that come and stay they always ask me where I recommend,
you know, and where can they go to buy gifts, and so, you know, it just goes on and on.
And the neighborhood also benefits from it because, you know, we take care of, you
know, there's, there's a portion of Kalama Park that borders our property and the County
for some reason does not upkeep that, that section. And, you know, we, we've gone over
there and we've cut the grass down and cleaned it up and now, you know, the
neighborhood can, there's a nice tree right in the corner of that, the park right there where
the grass used to be too long for anybody to hang out. And, you know, now the
neighborhood can go over there. And even people from Wailuku or wherever, you know,
from out of our neighborhood, you know, come over there and they picnic with their
families. So, you know, a lot of people are benefiting from, you know, us taking care of,
you know, stuff that does not even belong to us that is not even our responsibility, you
know.
So, you know, I, I hope you folks can, you know, somehow permit us, you know, to carry
on with our business because if, if not, you know, then I'll probably be out of a place and
on down to, you know, the rest of the people that I just mentioned. So, please let's, you
know, get this thing going already. Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much for coming. You bring another perspective that we
haven't heard about and that is the perspective of the resident manager. Some of the
discussions that we've had with people have tried to say that this really is a way to
promote affordable housing if, you know, a manager is allowed to live on the property for
a reduced fee or no fee for just providing that management. That's about as affordable as
housing can get. And I guess that's what you're doing.
MR. TABION: Yeah. Yeah.
CHAIR BAlSA: Members, questions? Member Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. Mr. Tabion, thank you for being
here and for your testimony. So, you say you're a resident manager. Are you the
property owner also?
MR. TABION: No, sir.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Oh, you just reside on the property as a resident manager?
MR. TABION: Yes, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So is it listed as a B&B or a TYR? What kind of operations
do you have?
MR. TABION: TYR.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: TYR. Okay. And I did hear you say you're in South Maui
in Kihei.
MR. TABION: Yes, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And so how long, you know, has this business been
in operation?
MR. TABION: I've, I've only been there since July. I actually waited three years to get this
blessing.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah. As a resident manager you live on the property is
that by yourself or you have a family?
MR. TABION: No, I live there by myself.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS:
testimony.

By yourself.

Okay.

Thank you, Mr. Tabion, for your

MR. TABION: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAlSA: Other questions? If not, thank you very much for coming today.
MR. TABION: You're welcome.
CHAIR BAlSA: Our next testifier is Mark Slonim and he'll be followed by Jill Carl. Good
mormng.
MR. SLONIM: Good morning. Aloha. Mark Slonim from Paia. I'm just a resident of this
beautiful island. And I've been following a lot of this discussion in the newspapers and
on TV, and, and I talked to a lot of people. And the main thing is we, I think we have it
here with the people here can make a good decision taking everybody into consideration,
doing it the Maui, Hawaii way with lots of aloha. And we got to protect the agricultural
land and we got to make our neighborhood safe but we can't just throw people's lives up
- 58 -

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

March 11,2008

in the air. You got to think about the, the, these small mom-and-pop businesses like
people have said, and do something that is equitable and fair and just for everybody here.
And I think you can do it. Thank you.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank, Mr. Slonim, hang on a second. Questions for our testifier? If not, I'd
like to say thank you very much. And let me tell you we're going to try. It's no easy job.
It gets more complicated every time we talk. Thank you. The next testifier is Jill Carl
and she'll be followed by Tanna Swanson.
MS. CARL: Good afternoon. My name is Jill Carl and I am the Government Chair for the Maui
Wedding Association. I know some of you recognize me and heard me before. I was
encouraged by someone today to come and give you the, the aspect from the wedding
industry and how this is affecting the wedding industry. The economic impact on the
wedding industry has been tremendous. You've asked a couple of questions in trying to
determine how much has been affected. We've had some businesses down two-thirds,
some businesses down one-third based on, and I'll be honest, it's not only the vacation
rentals. Many of you know that we've been trying to get annual permitting in place as
well but it's, it's a, the ramifications of all of the conversations that have been going on,
on the mainland has had tremendous impact. With businesses down it's a trickle down
effect. You heard the, the young man with the coffee shop out in Haiku area. And the
wedding industry has the same aspect happening.
When, when weddings stop coming here and, and having the negative impact of all the
conversation of the wedding, the TVRs not being available to rent anymore and, and
again sounding like we don't want tourists anymore. The wedding industry brings in
about a half a billion dollars into the State of Hawaii. Maui was the number one wedding
destination. We're losing ground for reasons of people feeling like they're not wanted
here. That affects every single one of our vendors who is a local resident who has been
afforded the opportunity to not only live here but to thrive here because of the amount of
business that has been brought in. Because of, and what I wanted you to know as well it's
videographers, photographers, caterers, local musicians. I mean the list goes on and on
about the number of people that are supported through this.
One of the things that I think hasn't been mentioned is the vacationers that come to Maui.
Maui is a family oriented destination. So people that come here are happy people. They
are families. We know that there already is in existence an ordinance, a noise ordinance
from all music stops at 9:30, every, all sound stops at 10 o'clock, nothing starts again till
8 o'clock in the morning. And all of my vacation rentals adhere to this. The wedding
industry adheres to this in terms of our weddings and receptions, et cetera. The people
that come are generally families. And personally in my own neighborhood we have three
TVRs on our street and they have had less impact in our neighborhood than other
... (change tape, start 3B) . .. local residents. We've had transient long-term vacation
rentals in. We've had long-term vacation rentals in that have been problematic with
noise, traffic. We have a lot, I live on a dead end street and we have a lot of children that
play on our street. And we have one local family that as, just buzzes back and forth
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continuously throughout the day. We had a drug house on the street. It took us forever to
get rid of that one and the traffic that that created was far more than any of the vacation
rentals. Two of the vacation rentals on our street nobody knew that they existed because
they were so quiet.
What we've, every once in a while we'll get some noise from a vacation rental but when
we have a long-term we can have noise and arguments on a regular consistent basis. So,
we've had less impact with a TVR then some of the long-term. I thank you very much for
your time. I want to thank you very much for considering this and bringing this to some
kind of a close. We all want to follow the rules. We need to know what they are. Thank
you.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much for coming. Members? Seeing no questions.
MS. CARL: Thank you.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much. Our next testifier is Tanna Swanson. Members, before
I proceed I'd like you to know we have one, two, three, four, five or possibly six
testifiers. Would you like to complete the testimony? I'm willing to go. Okay. Okay.
Thank you very much. Okay. Ms. Swanson, and you'll be followed by Keahi Brown.
MS. SWANSON: Aloha. My name is Tanna Swanson. We've been dealing with this issue
since the late 1980s. I know a lot of new faces here but we've been in this body for a
long, long time and I'm hoping to find finally some resolution and I think you guys have
the courage to finally deal with the tough issues that have been put aside or misaligned in
the past couple years. I'm not going to speak a lot on vacation rental. I am a permitted
licensed B&B and have been for many years. I would, I wanted to bring out some
important points to consider though.
One of the biggest issues, and this is traveling to Molokai and, and talking to most of the
Maui people too, is the ohana issue. That's probably going to be one of the biggest issue
and it affects maybe as much as 70 to 80 percent of the TVRs that could not comply as a
bed and breakfast and get a permit is that ohana issue. And that has to be I think dealt
with out front. And you guys need to also know that you permitted bed and breakfasts
with ohanas. So it's not like you have to think about what the ramifications are. You
have permitted B&Bs that are, have ohanas being operated for several years now. You
can go into those neighborhoods and check what kind of impact they've had. They've
been licensed. They've been successfully running. So it's nothing new or something
scary to deal with. We've been doing this legally.
I think once this issue is changed I think that will help speed up a lot of the other, like the
icing on the cake. The cake is going to be the ohana and the zoning issue. Once we
establish if we want ohanas in the B&B ordinance we have to decide where exactly these
B&Bs are going to be. Once those two issues the rest is just fine tuning it. We passed a
bed and breakfast, we passed a bed and breakfast law. This law as you can tell from
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compliance did not work. If you go back to the way the B&B bill came about you can
see that all the way through first reading things went pretty smooth. Some radical
changes were going to be made but at second reading it appeared that people got scared
and they went back to almost mimicking what the conditional use is as far as the
permitting process to the B&B.
I think that is why the low conformance has existed. It has been a very ... just talking with
Will Spence here who processes these he says on average it costs $20,000 to go through
this process of getting a permit. That's a humungous amount of money to ask someone to
put upfront if they're only operating especially one or two rooms with not a guarantee that
they're going to get that permit. So, you can tell right there that's such a negative thing
towards trying to get people to come out and comply. The process should be simple
enough that the average person should be able to come down and apply. So we are all in
favor of Jeff Hunt's solutions that he's proposing to streamlining this process and making
it administratively approved on the Planning Commission level and things of that nature.
Another thing that I want to stress is that B&B like Blue Horizons, the Maui Home,
House of Fountains, they not only provide housing for the owner, most of these provide
housing for their staff as well. So they are providing local housing inside the B&B for
staff and stuff. A lot of these don't have the cash flow to pay so they're doing it in
exchange for room and board in addition to running the B&B. And that is a big point.
And last but not least I am really proud of the fact that you guys are willing to tackle this.
This issue is so convoluted and it can go in so many different areas but there has been a
lot of work done in the past on these as far as taxing and what the ramification of
changing a tax category is. For example, you say you don't want to allow transferability
but if you change the tax rate on a residential to say hotel or whatever that actually, it's
like you can't have your cake and eat it too. You can't say we're going to change it and
then, well, that's enough for now. If you have any questions, I'll be happy to answer
them.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much. This woman knows a lot about this and I've had the
opportunity to hear her many times. And thank you very much. Members, questions?
Member Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. Good afternoon, Tanna. Thanks
for your comments. In terms of the issue of taxation as a bed and breakfast owner now
your, you cannot qualify for the homeowners exemptions. Am I correct?
MS. SWANSON: That is correct.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. And you feel the same should be applied all around?
MS. SWANSON: Excuse me?
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: You feel the same should be applied toward TVR owners
should that become fruition, I should say that.
MS. SWANSON: Exactly. We, just like the hotel industry we want an even playing field but
we are not a hotel. We are a single family residential home. In my past, because the
homeowners exemption we are living in the home. We already do that. I would be
actually more in favor of a fee based on gross revenue. Just like a flat tax would be more
equitable across the board. I believe a fee based on income would be more equitable for
the high-end places and the low-end places.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Then can I ask one more question.
MS. SWANSON: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Where is your, your B&B? What region ofMaui?
MS. SWANSON: Lahaina side.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Lahaina side.
MS. SWANSON: We've been the Maui Guest House for 20 ... be 20 years this year.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. And as far as your, you have posted signs, for example,
to, for noise issues or do you have any signs posted or?
MS. SWANSON: Oh, yeah. Yeah. We have a walkthrough that we give the people and then
we have like a little orientation in their room that they can refer to what time they can use
the laundry and whatnot and what about the parking and noise and such.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAlSA: Any other questions? If not, thank you very much. The next testifier is Keahi
Brown and she'll be followed by Bob Getzen.
MS. BROWN: Good afternoon. I don't have any statistics, regulations, or reminders to share
with you this morning. I only have my personal experience of how our family vacation
rental has bettered my family life. My husband and I have two children who are five and
eleven. And we've worked in the hotel industry for years. For me it was 11 years in
Lahaina. And even while having two full-time jobs, which paid decently we still
struggled big time with the high cost of living. Living in a home we were ashamed to
have people over at and biggest of all not having enough time to spend with our children.
Our family owned vacation rental happily changed all of that. It really bettered our lives.
We now live in Wailuku in a home where the kids have their own room. We have an
actually dining area, a living room, a lanai, and a big yard for them to play in. And I
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know this seems like a little thing but to my family who's from the islands and who's
greatly impacted by the high cost of living it's a big deal.
More so my husband now has more time with the family. He doesn't have any crazy
graveyard shifts and with much gratefulness I now have the circumstances and
opportunity to be a stay at home mommy and be part of everything in our kids lives. The
money earned from our vacation rental stays on the island. Also the help that is hired for
cleaning, for the windows, whatnot are given to the locals who like many of us are
struggling to make a living. And also to be a responsible business we do have onsite
caretakers, which are also family members. I agree that there should be guidelines for all
TVRs because organization is needed. However, my testimony today is simply to
express how much it supported and bettered my family's lives.
There have been many testimony stating that there are people who want to experience the
island life without having to stay in a big busy hotel industry who want to live as a
Kamaaina so they say ... {inaudible} . .. and I respect that. I love cultural diversity and
absolutely love when we check our guests in, talk story with them about the island, and to
see them come back because of the aloha spirit they were shown makes me feel good that
I represented our island with aloha how it should be. Our family vacation rental has truly
bettered our lives and the biggest evidence of that is that we're still here while many of
our friends and family have moved to the mainland.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you. Thank you very much for your testimony. Again, another
perspective on the issue, a local girl who has benefited from the industry and your family.
Questions?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAlSA: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Real quickly. Ms. Brown, thank you very much. You do
bring a very compelling story and, and I, and I appreciate that. Where is your TVR?
MS. BROWN: In Kihei.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: In Kihei.
MS. BROWN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So, the TVR you have is a Kihei residence ... dwelling and
then you folks live here in Wailuku.
MS. BROWN: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Do you rent out your Wailuku home as a TVR?
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MS. BROWN: No.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MS. BROWN: That's just where we live.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MS. BROWN: Oh, and one more thing is we really, now I have a new goal I really would like to
help that local resident in Haiku that owns the cafe. You can do that at your vacation
rentals is advertise them to the people who come and promote their business too.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. And this property you have in Kihei was that a
family property or you and your husband had bought that and were trying to develop that
as a family residence?
MS. BROWN: It was a, it was purchased by the family.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: By the family?
MS. BROWN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. And how many days a month do you rent it out?
MS. BROWN: It, I would say maybe each month there's maybe, I don't know it depends on the
season, yeah -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Right.
MS. BROWN: --'cause it's mostly ohanas. For families that come from the mainland with
children but it's busier during spring breaks, Christmas, holidays. It could be open for
maybe a week maybe two during school, school times but it's usually a pretty busy -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Pretty busy.
MS. BROWN: --you know it's pretty, it stays good. Steady. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Okay. Now, and I, and I, and I appreciate that.
Again another local entrepreneur making well and, and, and I think, you know, that gives
hope for others around to see something like this that maybe, you know, but again you hit
the nail on the head. You're, you're in the Kihei district again in resort area so that kind
of helps my thinking along those lines. Not to say that I'm not happy with other areas but
I think I wish you and your husband continued success.
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MS. BROWN: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much. Our next testifier is Bob Getzen. And Bob will be
followed by Will Spence.
MR. GETZEN: My name is Bob Getzen. Aloha, Madam Chair -CHAIR BAlSA: Aloha.
MR. GETZEN: --and other Council Members. My name has come up in previous testimony as
being part of a panel in Hana that is working on this issue and I'm not here to represent
the, the panel but we have come up with some conclusions that we all agree on. One is
Hana has a long history of transient use. And I emphasize transient use 'cause we keep
hearing about vacations but in Hana many of our, our visitors are on business, are
personal residential use. We have people that are doing weddings. These are family
weddings. We have events like baseball tournaments, canoe races, Aloha Week, Taro
Festival. These are local residents that are using the Hana facilities. They're not outside
residents.
When I say long-term history I'm talking, you know, 50 or 60 years. I know Bill,
whoops, excuse me, I know Bill John is familiar with it. He's grandfather and father
started the Heavenly Hana Inn and that's no longer in operation. But I remodeled it over
40 years ago. What we agree on is controlling the numbers and location. We need a
specific plan for each community. We realize each community is unique. There should
not be any negative impact on the neighbors. We want to preserve the community. We
feel there should be a limit of one TVR for one owner. In other words, one owner
shouldn't own multiple properties.
We need to speed up the permitting process. At the present rate it's, it's absurd. I mean
when you look at the numbers we're talking 800 years to go through this permit at the
present rate we're going. We all know that's not going to work. Somebody else is going
to have to deal with it. I really appreciate the forum that took place this past Saturday. I
think that's a real step in the right direction when you convene these small panels and you
get people from opposite sides together and to work out solutions. So thank you very
much.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much, Mr. Getzen. And I don't think unless we hurry up, you
know, we're allowed a maximum of five terms. So we'll all be gone for sure. Okay.
Members, questions? Yes, Member Medeiros. Incidentally, folks we're just about there.
We have three more testifiers. I will have to at the latest end the meeting by 12:30
because Member Molina has another meeting at 1:30 which most of us have to attend.
Okay. Mr. Medeiros.
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COUNCILMEMBERMEDEIROS: Mahalo, Madam Chair. And-CHAIR BAlSA: Or, or Member Mateo, right.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
CHAIR BAlSA: Policy today. Okay. Get, get my guys mixed up once in a while. Okay.
Member Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah. Mahalo, Madam Chair. And, Mr. Getzen, thanks for
being here and coming out and testifying. I know you've been doing some work, you
know, trying to come up with solutions to address, you know, the TVRs and B&Bs. One
of the concerns that came up in our Hana meeting, at the Hana community I mean at the
Hana Advisory Committee, which advises the Maui Planning Commission or makes
recommendations rather, was the talk of putting a cap as far as regions, community
planned regions say for Hana to have decide on their own cap. What, what are your
thoughts on that?
MR. GETZEN: This has come up many times in discussion and we are all at least everybody on
the panel, and this is people from both sides of the issue, are all in agreement there needs
to be a cap. The cap shouldn't be, we're trying to come up with language that actually
encourages local residents, you know, you can't identify people by race or, or whatever
but, you know, there's even talk of how maybe it should be length of time you've lived
there. There was some discussion that if you couldn't apply for a TVR permit for two
years after purchasing a property, the idea was to keep people from coming into the
community with the idea with no concept of community. One of the ideas that we came
up with was a community consciousness brochure. And I'm sure you're aware of the
problems in Hana where we've had like Maui Revealed has identified private property as
tourist destinations. And the idea is to maybe each community needs these community
consciousness. You identify culturally what's sensitive and what's takes place there.
Areas that should be off limits to your guest and areas that encourage the guests to come
there.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: But was there any number that came up or percentage as far
as the cap? Because I know in that meeting Uncle Eddie Pu testified and the Committee
asked him, do you think there should be a cap and he says oh, of course, yes. Then when
they asked him how many he said five so I. ..
MR. GETZEN: Yeah. Okay. Our research there, and we tried to identify pretty much
everybody, we found there's about 85 or 90 in the Hana area. And there's actually been a
reduction over the last five years and that was because we've had wealthier people come
in and buy up land or, you know, different circumstances. And unfortunately, the, some
of the wealthier people who have come in that don't need to do vacation rentals they're
attitude is I can do whatever I want on my land and they've actually destroyed some of
the agricultural uses of the land by their dozing operation.
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So, in, in terms of a cap we felt it would not, it would be unfair to say the cap is what the
current is. We've continually called for this study going back to our '94 community plan
to help us determine what that cap was. Without that study the consensus was that it
would be maybe 10 percent more than what it is today. And maybe the cap would be,
you would have to be a resident in order to apply for TVRs so that outside people didn't
start buying up property to turn it into a TVR but that local people if they wanted to start
doing a TVR that would, they would have that open to 'em.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Thank you, Mr. Getzen, for your testimony and thank you
for your continued engagement and work in the community. Mahalo, Madam Chair.
MR. GETZEN: Thank you.
CHAIR BAlSA: Any other questions for Mr. Getzen? Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Getzen, for being here. I
understand the, the Hana community planned area there's restrictions on TVR. Am I
correct?
MR. GETZEN: Okay. The, I think the Hana community plan says to discourage it outside of
the urban core. And that's one reason why we need to review this again 'cause we have
specific areas in the urban core that have created a major problem with vacation rentals.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: Yeah. And my understanding is that they went through
the special use process as well as the conditional permit.
MR. GETZEN: Actually, some of those places aren't, aren't permitted that, that have created the
problems. And they are in the urban core so that's why we felt it's important for the
community to go back and look at the areas to say that a residential or the urban core is
suitable is not necessarily applicable. You have certain areas where the density in Hana
is such that to have outside people come in creates a major negative impact whereas in
some of the outlying areas people aren't even aware of what's going on. I mean they're
not even aware that there's anyone there because they don't have any neighbors. These
operations have no property. There's no structures within sight of 'em and those seem to
be more appropriate.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: Thank you.
MR. GETZEN: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much, Mr. Getzen. Thank you for coming out. And again
thank you for working on this issue. I think this is going to be a continuing dialogue.
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And my idea is that maybe even after we have our ordinance, and you notice I'm being
positive we're going to have one, right, I believe in, in positive thinking makes things
happen, maybe there needs to be some kind of mechanism where the providers can
continue to speak with each other beyond the MYRA situation where you can all get
together and talk about what's going on and share information. In that way maybe we can
minimize any effects that, you know, we don't particularly care for. I think community
involvement on an ongoing basis is essential. Thank you very, very much today.
MR. GETZEN: Okay. Thank you. I agree with you.
CHAIR BAlSA: Our next testifier is Will Spence and he'll be followed by Richard Lopez.
MR. SPENCE: Thank you, Madam Chair, Members of the Committee. I just have a couple of
brief comments. One, there's been so many, so much talk about this is compliant with the
community plan or the general plan or whatever. What I would like to point out that
none of the community plans or the general plans say prohibit. They do say restrict. I
believe that's what this Committee is doing is placing the proper restrictions on these
kinds of operations. But also in reading the general plan and the community plans we
tend to focus on these few line items and rather than taking the community plan in a
whole, as a whole. All the community plans say support small businesses, provide
opportunities. Even the Molokai community plans before it gets into anything else it lists
the problems and the opportunities. The very first problem that that community plan
mentions is the lack of economic opportunity.
So, I would encourage the Members as you say, you know, as you explore compliance
with, you know, our planning documents that you also look at those things and place
some weight on creating those opportunities and supporting small businesses.
Second item when this Committee does take up these ordinances don't forget interim
zoning which I know is a dinosaur but you still have a lot of interim zoning on Molokai,
you have some in Hana and those people, you know, should have the same opportunity.
Third, on the process, you know, there's, the current process with, with conditional
permits, it essentially mirrors the change in zoning process. That's a long arduous
process. It's, it is very expensive as Tanna said. If I were, if I were to take an applicant
from A to Z it would cost about $20,000 'cause there's so much research that goes into it.
There's so much legwork. Most of that is spent upfront just doing the, you know, pulling
together all the information for the conditional permit process. After that it's, and I have
to comment that most of my clients I help them get through the process. There are
precious few that want me to take it from A to Z all the way through. So it's very few
people that I ever, believe me I'm not getting rich on this.
But just as an example, which I brought up on Saturday, you know, the, the lady out in
Kipahulu, Sam Butterfly, she's been through five hearings and that's to rent 240 square
feet. Five hearings. All that staff time. The Hana Advisory Committee, Planning
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Commission, et cetera. When you go out to Hana Advisory Committee you're not just
taking a staff planner and the, the applicant. You're taking the staff planner, you're taking
County attorney, you're taking a Public Works representative, you're taking a senior
administrative person -CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Spence, wrap it up.
MR. SPENCE: It's expensive for the County as well. I'm pau. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. And thank you for waiting this long. Mr. Molina, you
had a question for Mr. Spence?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yes, Madam Chair, just a question.
CHAIR BAISA: Will, sorry, wanted.
MR. SPENCE: My apologies.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Good afternoon, Mr. Spence. One question as a former
employee of the County of Maui and as a planner I know you're very well aware of the
cumbersome conditional use permit process and the expense for the applicants. I'm just
still trying to wrestle with the fact that our County forefathers and foremothers put this
process in place and that's what I'm still trying to figure out, it was put there for a reason.
Can you give comment as someone who worked in the Department as to what you think
why this process was, you know, put in place the way it is?
MR. SPENCE: Okay. The, the, the way that the conditional permit process was setup was really
for the exceptions to the zoning rules. At that, at that time nobody envisioned that this
would be an industry, you know, the bed and breakfast or vacation rentals would have the
numbers that it did. When I first came into the Planning Department in 1992 there were
no vacation rentals, there were no bed and breakfast. I mean there was a smattering here
and there but that was about it. The conditional permits were for like a parking lot, the
ability for one business, you know, in Lahaina to use the parking lot on the adjacent lot or
those kinds of things where they're just weird quirky things that did not fit into any
particular mold. So, here you have a burgeoning industry that's a part of the visitor
industry as a whole and it's just been left out, you know, over the years. So the
conditional permit process wasn't for the trends in business. It was for the very exception
to whatever is going on in the County
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Member Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA:
finish by 12:30.

Thank you, Madam Chairman.
- 69 -

I know you want to

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

March 11,2008

CHAIR BAISA: It's okay. I'm cutting into your lunch hour.
COUNCILMEMBER PONT ANILLA: Although I'm a visitor today, you know, in your
Committee. But all joking aside, you know, Will, when I was on the Planning
Commission and the things that you mentioned earlier regarding economic benefits and,
you know, and the like that certain conditional ... conditions that are, you know, supposed
to be met for any conditional permit. When you mentioned about Madam Butterfly in
Kipahulu you kind of brought back memories in regards to, you know, how long it took
the Council to approve that permit. Because if I can remember and, you know, back in
the year 2000, you know, I made the motion to accept that TYR. The year 2000 we just
approved it this year. So it's been that long to have a conditional permit approved. So I
thought I'd share that comment with you since I worked with you when I was on the
Planning Commission.
MR. SPENCE: Oh, yes, I remember.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah, that was a story that we, we were all very interested in. It certainly made
a point. Members, any more questions? Member Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mr. Spence, thank you for being here and for your
testimony. I also want to tap into your experience with working for the Planning
Department. And you did bring up the question about interim zoning which Hana has a
lot and other rural areas. What is your understanding as far as what can be built on
interim zoning or does it require a rezoning?
MR. SPENCE: Interim zoning, it's right in the County Code, one of the first things, it allows
almost everything except businesses. And I mean residential one for 5,000 square feet,
schools, churches, ... (change tape, start 4A) . .. activities. It will, basically everything
else from the Code except for industrial or business.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS:
B&Bs on interim zoning?

So, in your understanding it would allow for TYRs or

MR. SPENCE: Not in its current state.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you for your comments. Mahalo, Madam
Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: All right. No more? Will, thank you very much.
MR. SPENCE: Thank you. Thank you, Committee Members.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Our next testifier is Richard Lee Lopez and he will be followed by
Harjinder Ajmani.
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MR. LOPEZ: Aloha, awakea ka kou. Epehea oe.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Lopez, excuse me. One second.
MR. LOPEZ: Yes.
CHAIR BAISA: Well start you over. I promise. We'll give you your three minutes. If anyone
else would like to testify, Mr. Ajmani is the last person who has signed up to testify. If
you would still like to testify, please do so now so that I'll know if we are going to have
to, you know, end here or continue at our next meeting. Thank you very much.
Mr. Lopez, we'll start you over.
MR. LOPEZ: Aloha, awakea ka kou. E pehea oe. Likeke Lopez . .. {inaudible}. .. I'm actually
a third generation local and I just want to thank all of the testifiers here because I think
they did an excellent job and I won't try to repeat anything that they said but be brief in
relationship to the local people here and that they'll want to be part of the transient
vacation rental. And I know one of the problems was that why we don't see so many
more local people, you know, wanting to have vacation rentals is because I think first of
all most of them are struggling just to get by. But here's the opportunity where the goose
that has laid the golden egg that was only for a few can now be spread among the people
of Hawaii if given the opportunity. And already the, that egg has been cracked.
Hopefully, you know, we can repair it by working together.
And, and I think we are in a new, new age. We're in the computer age. Just as the
printing press brought on the industrial revolution now in the computer age, we have, we
have cell phones, we have the Internet. The way we conduct our business has to change.
The way we looked at our zoning has to change because now we can operate in our
homes and still have the same thing ... and do a fine job at, at marketing our vacation
rentals because now we're in a global economy. We're not only in competition with each
other on this island but throughout the whole world. If, if you lose that market right now,
you know, it, it can, it's so critical that we, it's so fragile that all of us is going to suffer.
And we, we can still repair that and we can be the leaders in our community leading other
areas throughout the world so that the money stays in our community. Stays with, with
our people.
You know, right now condominiums is where we have the most trouble with, with, with
this vacation rental thing maybe we, we need to spread it out more to the other areas like
out in Hana. And so if you leave a, you put a cap right now for even what we have
available going on what's going to happen is that the local people where, where they have
an opportunity is going to be lost because they, they didn't get, they didn't get in on it at
the right time. And that's what happened in the, in the past in the history where the local
people and, you know, they make, they pass all these laws and all of sudden when they
wake up, hey, it's too late. It's over. So, just when you make, when you pass these laws
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give the local people a chance to even get, to jump in the game and be part of it. Thank
you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much for coming. You know, your point about how business
is done around the world today is so relevant. I must have received, you know, I lost
track after awhile but somewhere between maybe 250 and 300 emails from all over the
world in regard to this subject. And that's the way we communicate nowadays. Instant
communication with people everywhere. Members, questions for Mr. Lopez? If not, sir,
thank you very much for coming today and thank you for waiting. I know it's been a long
morning. Our next testifier is Mr. Harjinder Ajmani. And is there anyone else after
Mr. Ajmani? If not, he's our last testifier this morning. This, well, we're now into
afternoon. I lost it. The whole morning is gone.
MR. AJMAN!: Thank you, Madam Chairman. I am, I am the last one so I won't keep
everybody waiting very long. Thank you for taking such a controversial issue that has
been dividing our community for I guess several years now. And I want you to do the
right thing. The industry is putting tremendous pressure but I think an eventual law must
have, you know, common sense and fairness must prevail. A lot of people who testified
here I think they have blinders on their eyes which only allow them to see dollars only.
But there are other issues that you must also consider. And I think whatever law you,
you pass it must have about five or six issues that it must address.
The first one is that there should be definite limits to the proliferation of TVRs in
residential areas. We shouldn't, Maui should not become a one, a giant motel row.
Number two is that peace, quietness, and quality of life of neighborhood shall be
maintained. For example, Kula shouldn't become like Kihei or Lahaina. The industry, a
lot of people have talked about local people. The industry profits and benefits should
accrue to the local residents. I would not like to see absentee owners and mainland
corporations becoming rich on our TVRs.
And, and somebody talked about
grandfathering all the existing TVRs. This, I think this should be taken into the umbrella
but there shouldn't be any automatic grandfathering of illegally constructed or
non-permitted structures and expansion that has taken place.
And then lastly, you know, any law is only as good as it is enforced. So there should be
rigid enforcement and automatic penalties built into the permitting process that will
convert all the fines and everything to the automatic liens against the properties. Because
over the years what I have seen in Maui is enforcement is very lacking and unless the real
fees are built into the ordinance it will never be enforced. And of course lastly whatever
be passed must comply with the existing or the upcoming general plans. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Ajmani. Questions for our testifier? If not, thank
you very much and thank you for coming this afternoon or morning or whenever you
arrived. Anyone else out there who would like to testify? If not, seeing no one coming
forward and no papers coming up here, then the Chair would like to close public
testimony with no objections.
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COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS .

• • •END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY. ••
CHAIR BAlSA: Okay. Public testimony is closed. If you've been paying attention to our time
folks it is now past 12:35 and because we've run out of time the Chair is going to recess
this meeting until 9 o'clock on Thursday morning when we will begin to hear from the
Planning Department and to deliberate on the bills. So with no further business the
meeting is now in recess. .' . (gavel) . ..

RECESS:

12:37 p.m.

APPROVED:

S C. BAlSA, Chair
Planning Committee
Transcribed by: Cathy Simmons

pc:min:080311
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